**YAATAME, ROBERT M.,** 86, of Honolulu, died June 14, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired federal civil servant; U.S. Army, Military Intelligence Service veteran. Survived by wife, Edna; sons, Bryan Yaatame and Neal Hashimoto; daughter, Dawn Hofmann; four grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; brother, Donald; sister, Dora Oshita. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 July 2009]

YADAO, MARCIANA JAVIER, 82, of Honolulu, died June 15, 2009. Born in Lihu'e, Kaua'i. Survived by sons, Lauriano, Romulo and Rogelio; daughters, Felicitas Visaya, Erlinda Gordon and Lilia Yadao; 15 grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren. Visitation 8:30 to 10 a.m. Friday at St. John the Baptist Church; Mass 10 a.m.; burial to follow at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 July 2009]

**Yadao, Marciana Javier,** *Jun. 14, 2009* Marciana Javier Yadao, 82, of Honolulu died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by sons Lauriano, Romulo and Rogelio; daughters Felicitas Visaya, Erlinda Gordon and Lilia Yadao; 15 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Mass: 10 a.m. Friday at St. John the Baptist Church. Call after 8:30 a.m. Burial to follow at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 July 2009]

YADAO, ROBERT "BOBBY", 69, of Honolulu, died April 20, 2009. Born in Waipahu. Retired truck driver. Survived by sons, Robert Gillern and Matthew; daughters, Robinlynn Gillern Powell and Carmella Rosa; 13 grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Service 10 a.m. Saturday at Waiokeola Congregational Church. No flowers. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 May 2009]

**Yadao, Robert**, *April 20, 2009*. Robert "Bobby" Yadao, 69, of Honolulu, a retired truck driver, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by sons Robert Gillern and Matthew Yadao, daughters Robinlynn G. Powell and Carmella Rosa, 13 grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Waiokeola Congregational Church. United Church of Christ, 4705 Kilauea Ave., Honolulu. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 May 2009]

**YAFUSO, CHIYO DIANE,** 76, of Ewa Beach, died May 19, 2009. Born in Hakalau, Hawaii. Retired The Body Shop sales clerk. Survived by son, Ivan; brothers, Morikichi and Ralph; sisters, Bessie Tamashiro and Irene. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 October 2009]

YAGI, KENNETH KENJI, 66, of Pearl City, died Jan. 30, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Fujikawa Painting Co. painter. Survived by wife, Rosaline; daughter, Stacey Hiranaka; grandson, Ryler Hiranaka; brothers, Edwin, Raymond and Glenn; sisters, Setsuko Onaga, Evelyn Masuda, Beatrice Iwamoto, Janice Desha and Sharon Go; nieces; nephews. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 February 2009]

**YAGI, KIMIE,** 86, of Honolulu, died Oct. 25, 2009. Born in Pähoa, Hawaii. Retired from Young Brothers Tug & Barge. Survived by husband, Morie; sons, Jason and Lester; daughter, Joanne Like; brothers, Shinkichi and Shinsuke Shimabukuro; sister, Kikumi Goshi; hänai brother, Toshio Shimabukuro; hänai sisters, Shigeno Matsui, Kikue Shimabukuro and Sue

Palmer; three grandsons; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 3 p.m. Saturday at Waialae Baptist Church; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 November 2009]

**YAGI, KIMIE,** *Oct.* 25, 2009 Kimie, Yagi, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Young Brothers Tug & Barge employee, died at home. She was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Morie; sons Jason and Lester; daughter Joanne Like; brothers Shinkichi and Shinsuke Shimabukuro; sister Kikumi Goshi; hanai brother Toshio Shimabukuro; hanai sisters Shigeno Matsui, Kikue Shimabukuro and Sue Palmer; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Waialae Baptist Church. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 November 2009]

YAGI, ROBERT M. YAGIAKAROBERT MITSUO, 71, of Kailua, died Dec. 14, 2009. Born in Waiakea, Hawaii. An electronic technician with Hawaiian Telephone Company. Survived by wife, Leatrice; sons, Stanley and Michael; daughter; Bertha; brothers, Elliot and Dennis; sister, Carol Nadai; seven grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m., Sunday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11 a.m. Inurnment 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 December 2009]

YAGO, AVELINA APOSTOL, 89, of San Diego, formerly of Kailua, died Feb. 3, 2009. Born in Badoc, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. Survived by son, Jose Allan; daughters, Nellie Balangon, Linda Roca, Carmelita, Adele and Fely; 13 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; brothers, Miguel, Romeo and Eugenio. Mass today at Marine Corps Air Station Miramar Arman Memorial Chapel. Arrangements by El Caminio Memorial-Sorrento Valley Chapel, San Diego. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 February 2009]

**YAHIKU, MOTOKU,** 87, of Honolulu, died May 1, 2009. Born in Honoka'a, Hawai'i. Retired Flamingo Restaurant (Kapi'olani) chef; member of Headquarters Co., 442nd Regimental Combat Team. Survived by wife, Asano; son, Michael; daughters, Joan Batula and Sandra Furumori; six grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 May 2009]

**YAHIKU, WALTER MINORU,** 62, of Honolulu, died Sept. 21, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired from the U.S. Army National Guard. Survived by children, Kristy, Dena and Darrin; brothers, Kenneth and Robert; sisters, Kay, and Amy Loo. Graveside service 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 September 2009]

**YAHIRO, SETSUKO,** 78, of Waipahu, died Oct. 31, 2009. Born in Kahakuloa, Maui. Retired Dole Pineapple plantation field laborer. Survived by brother, Katsumi; sister, Chitose Oshiro. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 November 2009]

**YALUNG, PRISCILA "PRECY" CAPUNPUN,** 60, of 'Ewa Beach, died July 29, 2009. Born in Capas, Tarlac, Philippines. An accounting clerk with the Navy Exchange. Survived by husband, Joven; daughters, Biancha, and Joy Murphy; mother, Rosalina Capunpun; brothers,

Victor, Benigno, and Jesus Capunpun; sisters, Yolanda Fernandez and Maria Corazon Rivera; three grandchildren. Visitation 8:30 to 10 a.m. Tuesday at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church; Mass 10 a.m. Flowers welcome. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 August 2009]

**YAMA, GEORGE TADAO,** 91, of Pearl City, died May 8, 2009. Retired Imperial Hawaii Hotel cook. Survived by wife, Nancy; son, George; daughter, Patricia Kurisu; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 27 May 2009]

YAMA, KIKUE KAY, 95, of Lihu'e, Kaua'i, died July 23, 2009. Born in Okinawa, Japan. A retired state of Hawai'i airport greeter. Survived by son, Eric; daughter, Karen Moberg; six grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; brothers, George and Wallace Tamayose; sister, Florence Albernathy. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at Lihue Baptist Church; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 August 2009]

YAMA, KIKUE KAY, 95, of Lihu'e, Kaua'i, died July 23, 2009. Born in Okinawa, Japan. A retired state of Hawaii airport greeter. Survived by son, Eric; daughter, Karen Moberg; six grandchildren; two great-grandchildren; brothers, George and Wallace Tamayose; sister, Florence Abernathy. Visitation 10 a.m. Aug. 8 at Lihue Baptist Church; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 July 2009]

Yama, Kikue Kay, *Jul. 23*, 2009 Kikue Kay Yama, 95, of Lihue, a retired state airport greeter, died in Regency in Puakea. She was born on Okinawa. She is survived by son Eric, daughter Karen Moberg, brothers George and Wallace Tamayose, sister Florence Abernathy, six grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Lihue Baptist Church. Call after 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 July 2009]

**YAMACHI, ROY YUKIO,** 73, of Honolulu, died July 31, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Architect for KYA Design Group. Survived by wife, Nancy; sister, Joy Ishihara. Visitation 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 August 2009]

YAMACHIKA, ELLEN CHEW YOUNG WONG, 94, of Honolulu, died June 14, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Sears Roebuck & Co. advertising manager. Survived by son, Thomas. Visitation 1:30 p.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 2 p.m. Inurnment at a later date. No flowers. Donations to Community Church of Honolulu. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 June 2009]

YAMACHIKA, PAUL TATSUO, 81, of Hilo, Hawaii, died Jan. 15, 2009. Born in Honomu. Mason retired from Isemoto Contracting Co. Ltd. Survived by sisters, Vivian Tamashiro, Betty Doll, Setsuko Fujii; brother, Walter; nieces and nephews. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). No flowers. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 2 February 2009]

**YAMADA, ASAKO**, 82, of Honolulu, died June 8, 2009. Retired First Hawaiian Bank employess. Survived by daughter, Adele Young; grandchildren, Irwin and Krystal. Private

service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 July 2009]

**YAMADA, BARBARA KIYOKO,** 74, of Honolulu, died May 19, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Dole Pineapple Cannery payroll clerk. Survived by sons, Stanley Jr. and Kevin; daughter, Jenell Juarez; eight grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 June 2009]

**YAMADA, BERT "SAMBO" MASAMI,** 91, of Honolulu, died Oct. 4, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and University of Hawai'i-Manoa electrician; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Kiyoko Bernice; son, Dan; daughter, Charlotte; brother, Toshimi. Visitation 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 October 2009]

**Yamada, Bert Masami,** *Oct.* 4, 2009, Bert Masami "Sambo" Yamada, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and University of Manoa electrician and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kiyoko B., son Dan, daughter Charlotte and brother Toshimi. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 October 2009]

**YAMADA, CRAIG HIDEO,** 50, of Waipahu, died Sept. 20, 2009. Born in San Angelo, Texas. Environmental protection specialist with the Department of Defense. Survived by wife, Mona; son, Andrew; daughter, Kimberly; parents, Hisao and Audrey; brother, Michael; grandmother, Masako Hirata. Visitation 5 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations to the St. Francis Transplant Institute. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 October 2009]

**YAMADA, EDWARD NOBORU,** 72, of Honolulu, died Dec. 8, 2008. Born in Kawaihau, Kaua'i. Retired state and federal environmental civil engineer. Survived by wife, Anne Shinseki; son, Scott; daughters, Dale Hironaka and Lori Nishiguchi; three grandchildren; sister, Gladys Shinozuka. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 10 a.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 January 2009]

**YAMADA, ELLEN SAYOKO**, 80, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died July 28, 2009. Born in Hilo. A self-employed child care provider. Survived by sister, Alice Fujimoto; sisters-in-law, Florence and Katherine. Private service held. No flowers. No koden (monetary offerings). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 August 2009]

YAMADA, ERIC SATORU, 53, of Waipahu, died June 10, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Renee Mikahala; son, Sean Layugan; daughters, Ciana Biscaino and Casey Toyofuku; six grandchildren; parents, Roy and Sumie; brothers, Brian, Tyler, Regan, Darin and Stacey. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady Of Sorrows Church; service 10:30 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 June 2009]

YAMADA, FUJIKO MILDRED, 88, of Honolulu, died July 11, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. A retired Sears, Roebuck and Co. clerk. Survived by husband, Raymond; son, Clyde; sister, Peggy Sato; grandchildren, Chanelle, Cale and Charlton. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 August 2009]

YAMADA, GLENN MASAKAZU, 63, of Mililani, died Aug. 25, 2009. Born in Kahuku. Retired GTE Verizon communication technician. Survived by wife, Edna Yaeko; sons, Gavin and Gerald; two grandchildren; sisters, Charlene Fernandez and Lorrine Yoshida. Visitation 5 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel, Waipi'o; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 September 2009]

**YAMADA, HARRY IWAO,** 70, of Mililani, died Aug. 11, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by brothers, James and Roy; sisters, Jane Tokushige, Shirley Ideta and Betty Murakami; nieces; nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 August 2009]

**Yamada, Harry Iwao**, *Aug. 11, 2009*. Harry Iwao Yamada, 71, of Mililani died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers James and Roy, and sisters Jane Tokushige, Shirley Ideta and Betty Murakami. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 August 2009]

YAMADA, HATSUMI FUKUMOTO, 91, of Mililani, died May 12, 2009. Born in Pahoa, Hawai'i. Retired bookkeeper. Survived by son, Andrew; daughter, Karen Oshiro; sister, Sue Hee; grandchildren, Deanna and Nicole Oshiro; caregiver, Vanessa Pua. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 May 2009]

**YAMADA, JAMES MASAMICHI,** 73, of Honolulu, died Sept. 18, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawai'i Air National Guard radio maintenanceman; retired from U.S. Air Force. Survived by wife, Jean; son, Stacy; daughter, Lynn Quiban; grandchildren, Trent and Kristen Yamada. Visitation 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 2009]

**YAMADA, JAMES MASAMICHI,** 73, of Honolulu, died Sept. 18, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawai'i Air National Guard radio maintenance. Retired from U.S. Air Force. Survived by wife, Jean; son, Stacy; daughter, Lynn Quiban; grandchildren, Trent and Kristen Yamada. Visitation from 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; memorial service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 29 September 2009]

YAMADA, KATSUYA, 66, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died May 1, 2009. Born in Hakalau, Hawai'i. Former state legislator for Hilo, former corporation council attorney for Hilo; retired attorney. Survived by companion, Alma; daughters, Lori Bianchin and Wendy Clerinx; brothers, Tetsuya, Yoichi, Bob, David and Ernie; sisters, Amy Abe, Yoko Takai, Kazuko Kaneshiro and May Takafuji; three grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 May 2009]

- YAMADA, KAY NISHIMURA, 83, of Honolulu, died May 1, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by husband, Toshimi; daughters, Lori Uyeoka, Ann Kida and Lei; two grandchildren; sisters, Carol Oda and Elaine Tyau. Private service held. Arrangements by Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 May 2009]
- Yamada, Kay Nishimura, May 1, 2009. Kay Nishimura Yamada, 83, of Honolulu, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Toshimi; daughters Lori Uyeoka and Ann Kida and Lei; sisters Carol Oda and Elaine Tyau; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 May 2009]
- YAMADA, KEITH KU'UALOHA, 56, of Ainaloa, Hawaii. Macadamia nut farmer. Survived by companion, Janet Codispoti; daughter, Dana Hayashida; son, Donald; father, Donald; brothers, Robert, Kelly, Curtis, Weston and Garry; sister, Donna Miller; six grandchildren. Visitation 2:30 to 4 p.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 September 2009]
- **YAMADA, KEITH M.,** 64, of Honolulu, died Sept. 14, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired from Royal Hawaiian Hotel. Survived by sons, Brian and Kevin; brother, Dennis. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 2009]
- **YAMADA, KEITH M.,** 64, of Honolulu, died Sept. 14, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired from Royal Hawaiian Hotel. Survived by sons, Brian and Kevin; brother, Dennis. Private service held. No koden. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 September 2009]
- YAMADA, LILLIAN YURIKO, 86, of Nanakuli, died Aug. 12, 2009. Born in Waipahu. Survived by husband, Leness; daughters, Lorna Soberano, Lori Ledesma; six grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; sister, Grace Hiraoka. Visitation 11 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service noon. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 August 2009]
- YAMADA, MASAE "LILY", 94, of Hale'iwa, died June 12, 2009. Born in Kawailoa. Retired manager of Kawailoa Fujioka Store and former postmistress. Survived by sons, James, Walter, Robert and Stephen; daughter, Marjorie Kubota; 12 grandchildren; 19 great-grandchildren; brother, Robert Kumasaka; sisters, Betty Terashima and Elsie Kamikawa. Private service. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 July 2009]
- YAMADA, MINORU "TOFY", 91, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died March 3, 2009. Born in Hilo. Retired owner of the former Yamada Lawn Mower Shop. Survived by caregivers, Motoe Tada, Hardy Iida and Melba Acedo. Private service held. No koden (monetary donations). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 March 2009]
- YAMADA, ROY TOSHIO, 68, of Kane'ohe, died March 17, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Executive vice president for KYD Inc. Survived by son, Kevyn; daughter, Tracy Asato; four grandchildren; brothers, Gilbert and Dexter. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 2009]
- **YAMADA, SUGIKO**, 91, of Sunnyvale, Calif., died April 14, 2009. Born in 'O'okala, Hawai'i. A homemaker. Survived by daughter, Noreen; two grandchildren; six great-grandchildren.

Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 May 2009]

**Yamada, Sugiko**, *April 14, 2009*. Sugiko Yamada, 91, of Sunnyvale, Calif., a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Ookala, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Noreen, two grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 May 2009]

YAMADA, THOMAS TOMIO "TOMMY", 92, of Waialua, died Oct. 9, 2009. Born in Waialua. Retired Waialua Sugar Plantation employee. Survived by wife, Betsy; sons, Howard and Edward; daughter, Frances Ideue; sisters, Mildred Harada and Elsie Kimura; six grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 October 2009]

**YAMAGATA, LINDA SACHIKO,** 58, of Kane'ohe, died Feb. 6, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by mother, Alice; brothers, Alvin and Roy; niece, Zina; grandnephew, Brysin; grandniece, Brianna. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 February 2009]

YAMAGUCHI, CLARA MICHIKO, 84, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Feb. 1, 2009. Born in Hilo. A retired clerk typist. Survived by brothers-in-law, Walter and Clayton; sisters-in-law, Daisy Conquest, Rachel McQuerrey and June Iwata. Private services held. No flowers. No Koden (monetary offerings). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 February 2009]

**YAMAGUCHI, HARUMI "BIG AUNTY",** 94, of Honolulu, died March 8, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired seamstress for Kuakini Medical Center. Survived by sister, Flora Osaki; nieces and nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 2009]

**YAMAGUCHI, HERBERT "YAMA" TADAMI,** 78, of Pearl City, died July 13, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Hawaii Kai Golf course superintendent. Survived by wife, Doris; son, Keith; daughter, Caren Tateishi; seven grandchildren; brother, Harold; sister, Patricia Fujita. Visitation 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 18 July 2009]

**YAMAGUCHI, HERBERT "YAMA" TADAMI,** 78, of Pearl City, died July 13, 2009. Born in Honolulu. U.S. Army retired; also Hawai'i Kai Golf Course superintendent. Survived by wife, Doris; son, Keith; daughter, Caren Tateishi; seven grandchildren; brother, Harold; sister, Patricia Fujita. Visitation 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 19 July 2009]

YAMAGUCHI, LISA REIKO, 42, of Pearl City, died Aug. 8, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Formerly with YMCA and Honolulu Community Action Program. Survived by parents, Richard and Jane; brothers, Sterling, Russell and Erick; nieces, Nestle and Sierra. Visitation 4:30 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 August 2009]

Yamaguchi, Lisa Reiko, *Aug. 8, 2009*. Lisa Reiko Yamaguchi, 42, of Pearl City, a former YMCA and Honolulu Community Action Program employee, died in Kapiolani Medical Center at Pali Momi. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by parents Richard S. and Jane S., and brothers Sterling, Russell and Erick. Services: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 4:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 August 2009]

YAMAGUCHI, MARGARET FUYUKO, 93, of Wailua Homesteads, Kaua'i, died May 7, 2009. Born in Wailua Homesteads. Retired sales clerk with Kauai stores. Survived by sons, Walter and Daniel; daughter, Janet Ito; five grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Kaua'i Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 May 2009]

**Yamaguchi, Margaret Fuyuko**, *May 7, 2009*. Margaret Fuyuko Yamaguchi, 93, of Wailua Homesteads, Kauai, a retired Kauai Stores salesclerk, died in Samuel Mahelona Memorial Hospital. She was born in Wailua Homesteads. She is survived by sons Walter and Daniel, daughter Janet Ito, five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary gifts. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 May 2009]

**YAMAGUCHI, NEIL MINORU,** 52, of Pearl City, died Aug. 24, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by mother, Leatrice; brothers, Earl, Craig, Kurt and Scot; sisters, Cheryl, and Noreen Hayamizu. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 September 2009]

YAMAGUCHI, WALTER TADASHI, 101, of Pahoa, Hawai'i, died Feb. 17, 2009. Born in Mountain View. The owner of the former Kalapana Store & Drive-In, member of Puna Hongwanji Mission and Pahoa Kyo Kumiai. Survived by wife, Maizie Chieko; brother, Clayton; sisters, Daisy Conquest, Rachael McQuerrey and June Iwata. Private services held. No flowers, no koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 March 2009]

YAMAGUCHI, YASUSHI "YACHI", 78, of Honolulu, died July 23, 2009. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired from U.S. Postal Service; and U.S. Air Force veteran. Survived by brother, Kazuto; sisters, Mitsue Alu and Amy Lee. Private service held. No koden (monetary donations). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 August 2009]

Yamaguchi, Yoshito, March 14, 2009 Yoshito Yamaguchi, 97, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired mechanic and truck driver for Lihue Sugar Plantation Hanamaulu Shop, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Kealia, Kauai. He is survived by wife Margaret, sons Walter and Daniel, daughter Janet Ito, brother Larry, sister Sue Muramaru; five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 March 2009]

YAMAMOTO, CLAYTON "YAMA" AKIRA, 73, of Pearl City, died March 16, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Retired Hickam Air Force Base aircraft mechanic supervisor; former owner of Yamamoto Auto Repair and Sales in Wahiawa and 'Aiea. Survived by wife, Judith; daughters, Debbie Bajcar, Tammy Luke and Karin Shim; brother, Milton; sisters, Lucille Yoshimura and Dorothy Hioki; five grandchildren. Visitation 9 a.m. to 1:40 p.m. tomorrow at Borthwick

Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. No flowers. Aloha attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 March 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, EDWARD TAKASHI,** 75, of Honolulu, died Jan. 27, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired state Department of Transportation, Highways Division, employee. Survived by brothers, George, Ernest and Thomas; sister, May Takamine; one niece; five nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 March 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, FRANCIS "YAMA" R.,** 79, of Pearl City, died April 19, 2009. Born in Palama. Retired automotive machinist foreman; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by sons, Wayne and Ricky; nieces; nephews. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 May 2009]

YAMAMOTO, GEORGE KAZUYUKI, 75, of Honolulu, died March 17, 2009. Born in Ele'ele, Kaua'i. Regional manager for Unocal. Survived by wife, Marion; sons, Cory and Derwin; daughter, Michele; sisters, Amy Yamamoto, Mariko Koyanagi, Masako Kimura and Shizuko Morita. Visitation 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m.; committal service 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 April 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, GROVER C.,** 75, of Kapa'a, Kauai, died May 27, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by wife, Hisako; son, Gene; daughter, Naomi Quintana; three grandchildren; two greatgrandchildren; brother, Gerald; sisters, Lei Omura and Naomi Morikawa. Private service. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 June 2009]

**Yamamoto, Grover C.,** *May 27, 2009* Grover C. Yamamoto, 75, of Kapaa, Kauai, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Hisako, son Gene, daughter Naomi Quintana, brother Gerald, sisters Lei Omura and Naomi Morikawa, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 June 2009]

YAMAMOTO, HANAKO HASHIMOTO, 90, of Mililani, died March 3, 2009. Born in Papa'ikou, Hawai'i. Retired from Clyde's Cleaners. Survived by sons, Ronald, Eugene and Wayne; daughter, Pauline Nakata; brothers, Hiroshi, Shoichi, Toshio and Shigeo; sisters, Kimie Chung and Ruriko Hatanaka; nine grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 March 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, HARRIET MISAO,** 82, of Honolulu, died April 2, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Former Dole Cannery laboratory assistant and Hawaii Hochi employee. Survived by daughter, Marilyn; sisters, Ethel, Barbara and Helen. Private service. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 April 2009]

Yamamoto, Harriet Misao, April 2, 2009. Harriet Misao Yamamoto, 82, of Honolulu, a Dole Cannery laboratory assistant and Hawaii Hochi employee, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Marilyn M. and sisters Ethel T., Barbara T. and Helen M. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 April 2009]

YAMAMOTO, HIDEO "DREAMER", 82, of Waipahu, died March 15, 2009. Born in 'Aiea. Retired from Carpenters Union and state Department of Accounting and General Services. Survived by sons, Kurt Ricky and Jody; daughter, Linda Murakami; seven grandchildren; six great-grandchildren; brothers, Yukio "Chunky," Richard, and Kenneth; sisters, Shirley Matsumoto and Carol Takaki. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 March 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, HISAYO,** 90, of Honolulu, died Dec. 12, 2009. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Retired seamstress. Survived by son, Glenn; daughters, Nora Knox and Sharon Mamaad; six grandchildren; nine great-grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 10 a.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 December 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, IRWIN T.,** 54, of Kahului, Maui, died July 15, 2009. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Housing specialist for the County of Maui and owner of The Yamamoto Forecast. Survived by mother, Yukie; brothers, Ronald, Daryl and Dexter; nieces and nephews. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Thursday at Ballard Family Mortuary; service over the urn 5 to 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 July 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, ITSUYO,** 78, of Honolulu, died Aug. 27, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired typesetter for Hawaii Hochi. Survived by son, Miles; daughter, Jan; sister, May Yota. Visitation 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 August 2009]

YAMAMOTO, JACOB WATARU, 81, of Kaunakakai, Moloka'i, died Jan. 29, 2009. Born in Kualapu'u, Moloka'i. Survived by wife, Grace; sons, Eric, Leslie and Jacob Jr.; daughters, Clarice Paro and Francine; sister, Hazel Newman; eight grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 8 to 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Sophia Catholic Church; service 9:15 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 February 2009]

**Yamamoto, Kenneth K.,** *March 20, 2009* Kenneth Yamamoto, 68, of Koloa, Kauai, a yard service owner, died in Mahelona Hospital in Kapaa, Kauai. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Milton, Melvin and Dexter. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 March 2009]

YAMAMOTO, LARRY MASAMI, 62, of Honolulu, died May 7, 2009. Born in Lahaina, Maui. State Department of Agriculture economic development specialist. Survived by wife, Sue; son, Chad; mother, Mitsue; brothers, Lester and Ronald. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 May 2009]

YAMAMOTO, MASASHI, 91, of Wahiawa, died Feb. 14, 2009. Born in Kawailoa Camp, O'ahu. Retired owner of Yama's Texaco Service in Wahiawa; member of Wahiawa Soto Mission. Survived by sons, Clarence, Albert and Glenn; daughter, Beatrice Okamoto; nine grandchildren; sisters, Kimiko Taniguchi and Natsue Ota. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 February 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, MASAYUKI,** 86, of Honolulu, died July 25, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Former president of, and training coordinator for, the Hawaii Carpenters Union. Survived by son, Glen;

daughter, JoAnn Kanda; three granddaughters; sister, Yasuko Furukawa. Visitation 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 August 2009]

Yamamoto, Masayuki, *July 25, 2009*. Masayuki Yamamoto, 86, of Honolulu, a former Hawaii Carpenters Union president and training coordinator, and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hospice Hawaii Palolo Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Glen K. daughter JoAnn S. Kanda, sister Yasuko Furukawa and three grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 August 2009]

**Yamamoto, Matsuyo,** *Jan. 11, 2009* Matsuyo Yamamoto, 92, of Honolulu, a retired BJ Fashions seamstress, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Gary and Bert; daughters Ivy Kumai, and Gail and Leila Yamamoto; sister Elaine Sonobe; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary gifts. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 January 2009]

YAMAMOTO, MIYOKO, 96, of Wailuku, Maui, died June 13, 2009. Born in Hawai'i. Retired housekeeper for various hotels in Ka'anapali. Survived by sisters, Marion Tokiko Matsumura, Lillian Kinuka Agawa and Mildred (Mitsunobu) Kawahara. Visitation 2:30 p.m. tomorrow at Lahaina Hongwanji Mission; service 3 p.m. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 June 2009]

**Yamamoto, Miyoko,** *June 13, 2009* Miyoko Yamamoto, 96, of Lahaina, a housekeeper for various hotels in Kaanapali, died in Hale Makua, Wailuku. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sisters Marion t. Matsumura, Lilian K. Agawa and Mildred Kawahara. Services: 3 p.m. today at Lahaina Hongwanji Mission. Call after 2:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 June 2009]

YAMAMOTO, NORMA HELENA, 60, of Pähoa, Hawaii, died Dec. 6, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawaii. Big Island Honda in Hilo office manager. Survived by husband, Rodney; sons, Scott and Chad; sister, Holly Kim; three grandchildren. Visitation 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary chapel, Hilo; service 11 a.m.; burial to follow at East Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 December 2009]

YAMAMOTO, PAUL MATSUICHI, 89, of Honolulu, died March 20, 2009. Born in Pa'ia, Maui. Survived by son, Arthur; daughters, Sharyn, Ruth and Patsy; brother, Jack; sisters, Elsie Tatei, Mae Takafuji, Janet Tateyama, Grace Ishibashi and Nellie Endo. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 5 p.m. Inurnment 10:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 April 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, RICHARD KUMEO,** 74, of Pelham, N.H., died Oct. 16, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Professor of physics at MIT. Survived by wife, Kathleen Barreto-Yamamoto; daughters, Cara-Jean Donaghey, Lani and Sharon; sisters Adeline Leandro and Jean Isu; brother, Lawrence; eight grandchildren; former wife, Lily. Private service. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Cancer Center at Massachusetts General Hospital 617-789-6100; email:

<u>mghcancercenter@partners.org</u>. Arrangements by Pelham Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 October 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, STANLEY E.,** 82, of Honolulu, died Sept. 19, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired U.S. Postal Service worker. Air Force veteran. Survived by daughter, Gail Yamamoto; brother, Roy. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 12 October 2009]

**Yamamoto, Stanley E.,** *Sept 19, 2009,* Stanley E. Yamamoto, 82, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Postal Service worker, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Fail and brother Roy. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 October 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, STANLEY ISAMU,** 82, of Honolulu, died June 15, 2009. Born in Lihu'e, Kaua'i. Retired State Department of Education art program specialist' U.S. Army veteran. Survived by son, Wayne; daughter Ann; brother, Richard; two grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 6 p.m. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 2 July 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, TATSUO,** 79, of Lake Lynn, Pa. formerly of Chicago, died Oct. 12, 2009/ Born in Sprecksville, Maui. Chicago Gear Corporation machinist; Korean War U.S. Army veteran. Survived by brothers, Steve, Jitsuo, Tom and Andy; caregiver, Thelma Perry. Private service held. No Koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Richard R. Herod Funeral Home. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 November 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, TATSUO,** 79, of Lake Lynn, Pa., formerly of Chicago, died Oct. 12, 2009. Born in Spreckelsville, Maui. Chicago Gear Corporation machinist; Korean War veteran. Survived by brothers, Steve, Jitsuo and Tom; caregiver, Thelma Perry. Private service held. Arrangements by Richard R. Herod Funeral Home. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 November 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, TATSUO,** 87, of Honolulu, died Dec. 23, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawaiian Dredging and Construction Co. carpenter; member U.S. Army Military Intelligence Service. Survived by wife, Jean; sons, Dale and Wayne. Visitation 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 10 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 28 December 2009]

**Yamamoto, Tatsuo,** *Oct. 12, 2009* Tatsuo Yamamoto, 79, of Lake Lynn, Pa., formerly of Chicago, a retired Chicago Gear Corp. machinist and Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died. He was born in Spreckelsville, Maui. He is survived by brothers Steve Jitsuo, Andy, and Tom; and caregiver Thelma Perry. No monetary offerings. Private services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 November 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, TSURUYO "PEGGY",** 86, of Captain Cook, Hawai'i, died June 21, 2009. Born in Waimea, Hawai'i. She was a homemaker. Survived by sons, Norman and Howard; daughter, Delna Komo; seven grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11

a.m. Friday at Kona Koyasan Daishiji Mission in Holualoa, Hawai'i; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 July 2009]

**YAMAMOTO, VIOLET MASAKO,** 85, of Honolulu, died July 16, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired office manager for late husband, Dr. Shigeo Yamamoto's, dental practice. Survived by son, Gregory; daughters: Patrise and Joslyn Kiyohiro; seven grandchildren; six greatgrandchildren; brother, James Gilman; sister, Pauline Ramos. Private service held. Arrangements by Williams Funeral Services. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 2009]

YAMAMURA, HARUO, 79, of Honolulu, died June 26, 2009. Born in Pa'auilo, Hawai'i. Retired journeyman carpenter for Hawai'i Carpenters Union. Survived by wife, Eiko; son, Henry; daughter, Joy Nishino; two grandchildren; brother, Kazuo; sisters, Yaeko Murakami, Toshiko Kobata and Akiko Kumabe. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 July 2009]

**YAMANAGA**, **GEORGE**, 91, of Honolulu, died July 26, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired civil engineer for the U.S. Geological Survey. Survived by wife, Dora; son, Bruce; daughter, Sheila. Visitation 2 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 August 2009]

**Yamanaga, George**, *July 26, 2009*. George Yamanaga, 91, of Honolulu, a retired federal geological survey civil engineer, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dora N., son Bruce K. and daughter Sheila A. Services: 3 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 2 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 August 2009]

YAMANAKA, CHARLES SHIGERU, 77, of Honolulu, died Dec. 20, 2008. Born in Honolulu. Retired self-employed estimator/engineer. Survived by daughters, Anne Fernades and Karen Steinbrecher; two grandchildren; sisters, Daisy Goto, Hilda Fujinami and June Mah. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 January 2009]

YAMANAKA, THOMAS SUEO, 59, of Kane'ohe, died Dec. 28, 2008. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pacific Exchange data processor. Survived by brother, Fred; sisters, Ann Lee and Jane Ikeda. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; services over ashes 11:30 a.m.; inurnment 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 January 2009]

**YAMANAKA, WAYSON Y.,** 53, of Hilo, Hawai'i, formerly of Kea'au, Hawai'i, died Oct. 5, 2009. Born in Hilo. A short order cook; former Hawai'i Army National Guard member. Survived by mother, Natsue; brothers, Mel and Ivan; nieces; nephews. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). No flowers. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 13 October 2009]

**YAMANE, FRANK KAZUTO,** 82, of Honolulu, died Oct. 6, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired with the U.S. Postal Service with more than 40 years of service; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Myrtle; son, Marc; daughters, Ann, and Fay Yasutake; brother, Ernest; sister, Constance Komoda; two grandsons. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel;

service 5 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 29 October 2009]

**YAMANE, GLENN SATORU,** 60, of Honolulu, died March 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Driver for Hickam Air Force Base Transportation Department. Survived by mother, Helen; brother, Daniel. Private services held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 2009]

**YAMANE, HELEN HATSUMI,** 96, of Honolulu, died Dec. 9, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Dole Cannery forelady. Survived by son, Daniel; sister, Clara Ogawa; granddaughters, Dawn, Krystal, Joy and Sheri. Visitation 2 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 December 2009]

**Yamane, Helen Hatsumi,** *Dec. 9, 2009* Helen Hatsumi Yamane, 96, of Honolulu, a retired Dole Cannery forelady, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Daniel Y., sister Clara Ogawa and four grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 2 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 December 2009]

YAMANE, MARIAN F., 76, of Wahiawa, died July 1, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A federal retiree. Survived by companion, Haji; sons, James, Roy and Lindsay; daughter, Tracy; mother, Alice Ferriera; brother, Raymond Ferriera; sister, Audrey Williams; seven grandchildren. Service 10 a.m. Monday at Schofield gravesite. Aloha attire. Donations to Hawaii Downs Syndrome Congress. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 July 2009]

**YAMANE, MARIAN F.,** 76, of Wahiawa, died July 1, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A graduate of Maryknoll High School. Survived by mother, Alice Ferreira; children, James, Roy, Lindsay and Tracy; seven grandchildren; brother, Raymond; sisters, Audrey Williams, Lavina Ferreira and Cecilia Totor. Service 10 a.m. Monday at Schofield Barracks Post Cemetery. No flowers. Donations to Hawaii Down Syndrome Congress, P.O. Box 970866, Waipahu, HI 96797. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 July 2009]

**YAMANOUCHI, TOMIKO,** 96, of 'Aiea, died March 26, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Former dressmaker & seamstress. Survived by son, Glenn; grandsons, Glenn Jr. and Jason; granddaughter, Beth; great-granddaughter, Kimiyo. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 April 2009]

**Yamanouchi, Tomiko**, *March 26*, 2009. Tomiko Yamanouchi, 96, of Aiea, a former dressmaker and seamstress, died in Hawaii Medical Center-West. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Glenn T., three grandchildren and one great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 April 2009]

**YAMANUHA, KAKO,** 97, of Honolulu, died Oct. 28, 2009. Born in Old Kailua, Päia, Maui. Retired carpenter for J. Tamashiro. Survived by son, Bert; daughters, Jane Miyasato, Harriet, Carol Lau, Ruby Arima and Ellen Kawashima; brother, Yoshio; sister, Kikuye Tamayose; 12 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 November 2010]

**YAMAOKA, DON HARUO,** 84, of Kahului, Maui, died March 9, 2009. Born in Makawao, Maui. Retired Maui Pineapple Co. accountant. Survived by daughter, Joy; brother, Abraham "Abe," Service 9 a.m. Saturday at Maui Memorial Park's main receiving area. No flowers. Donations to Hospice Maui, 400 Mahalani St., Wailuku, HI 96793. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 March 2009]

YAMARINO, ELEANORE "ELLIE" MARIE, 94, of Honolulu and Michigan, died March 11, 2009. Born in Detroit, Mich. Retired chief executive officer of F.B. Wright Co. Survived by daughter, Sandra Perez; sister, Margaret Urso; grandson, Joseph Anthony Perez. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 March 2009]

**Yamarino, Eleanore Marie,** *March 11, 2009* Eleanore Marie "Ellie" Yamarino, 94, of Honolulu, a retired F.B. Wright Co. chief executive officer, died in Honolulu. She was born in Detroit. She is survived by daughter Sandra M. Perez, sister Margaret Urso and one grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 March 2009]

YAMASAKI, JERI-ANN YOSHIE, 51, of Honolulu, died Dec. 31, 2008. Born in Tacoma, Wash. Costco merchandise clerk. Survived by husband, Earl; sons, Rory and Rayce; daughter, Randi; father, Ray Kosaka; brothers, Gregg and Allan Kosaka; sisters, Lindy and Kathy Kosaka. Memorial service 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 January 2009]

Yamasaki, Jeri-Ann Yosie Yamasaki. Dec. 31, 2008 Yamasaki, Jeri- Ann Yosie Yamasaki, 51 of Honolulu, a Costco merchandise clerk, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Tacoma, Wash. She is survived by husband Earl, sons Rory and Rayce, daughter Jade Hardisty; brother Dickson, Alfred and Andrew Liu; sister Lindy and Kathy Kosaka. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. No Flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 6 January 2009]

YAMASAKI, MAURICE MATSUTOSHI, 68, of Waimea, Hawai'i, died June 10, 2009. Born in Honoka'a, Hawai'i. Retired owner of the former MY Auto & Diesel Repair; formerly employed by Volcanite Limited, Capitol Chip Co. and HT&T Trucking Division; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Sharon; sons, Terence and Kevin; daughter, Shauna; mother, Pat; brothers, Raymond and Milton; sister, Karen Akashi; 10 grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 June 2009]

Yamasaki, Maurice Matsutoshi, *June 10, 2009* Maurice Matsutoshi Yamasaki, 68, of Waimea, Hawaii, retired owner of the former MY Auto & Diesel Repair and former employee of Volcanite Ltd., Capitol Chip Co. and HT&T Trucking Division, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He also was an Army veteran. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sharon, sons Terence and Kevin, daughter Shauna, mother Pat, brothers Raymond and Milton, sister Karen Akashi and 10 grandchildren. Private services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 June 2009]

**YAMASAKI, MINORU,** 96, of Hilo, Hawaii, died Nov. 24, 2009. Born in Päpaaloa, Hawaii. Retired carpenter. Survived by daughter, May Hatayama; son, Harold; sister, Mitsuyo Iwamoto; five grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Private service held. No flowers or koden

(monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 December 2009]

**Yamasaki, Minoru,** *Nov.* 24, 2009 Minoru Yamasaki, 96, of Hilo, a retired carpenter, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. He is survived by son Harold, daughter May Hatayama, sister Mitsuyo Iwamoto, five grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. Private services. No flowers, No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 December 2009]

**YAMASAKI**, **SAKAE**, 89, of Wailuku, Maui, died July 20, 2009. Born in Pearl City. A retired ice cream deliveryman for Star Ice Co. Survived by wife, Sumiye; sons, Norman and Alan; daughter, Nina Shishido; seven grandchildren; sister, Fusayo Hiramoto. Private service held. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 July 2009]

YAMASE, HAZEL KIYOKO, 86, of Honolulu, died March 7, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired from Sears Roebuck. Survived by daughters, Susan Takemura, Marilynn Maeda and Jeri Tanaka; son, Scott; five grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Private family service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 March 2009]

**YAMASHIGE, JAMES TOSHIJI,** 93, of 'Aiea, died June 6, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Kotake Co. sales representative; veteran of Company L, 442nd Infantry Battalion, 442nd Regimental Combat Team. Survived by wife, Yoshime; son, Lloyd; daughters, Anna Sumida and Julie Hawkins; grandchildren, Chris and Jenna Hawkins. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 June 2009]

**Yamashige, James Toshiji,** *June 6, 2009 James* Toshiji Yamashige, 93, of Aiea, a retired Kotake Co. sales representatives, Army veteran and member of the 442<sup>nd</sup> Regimental Combat Team, Company L., died in Kauakin Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Yoshime, son Lloyd, daughters Anna Sumida and Julie Hawkins, and two grandchildren. Private services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 June 2009]

YAMASHIRO, ANTHONY DON YOSHIO, 24, of Honolulu, died March 24, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by father, Clayton; mother, Loretta Walker; sisters, Alexia Heitzer, Tiffany Kapoi and Malia Kamahiai; brother, Travis Katekaru; grandparents, Don and Betty Briskey and Audrey Tanaka, Visitation 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Burial 2 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 April 2009]

YAMASHIRO, GEORGE "GIN" GINHICHI, 77, of Aiea, died Oct. 14, 2009. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Retired truck driver for the Department of Navy. Survived by wife, Jane; sons, Gene and Grant; two grandchildren; brothers, Tamotsu "Tamo" and Masatoshi "Mac"; sister, Mieko Nakata. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 17 October 2009]

**YAMASHIRO, GERALD HISATO,** 69, of Pukalani, Maui, died Nov. 10, 2009. Born on Maui. Retired mason. Survived by wife, Sylvia; sons, Gerald Jr., Elroy, and Kelly; daughter, Cheryl; brothers, Leroy and Richard; sister, June Kaukau. Visitation 6 to 9 p.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m.; cremation to follow. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 November 2009]

YAMASHIRO, HAROLD TOKUJI,89, of Honolulu, died June 2, 2009. Born in Ninole, Hawai'i. Retired city bus driver. Survived by sons, Roger and Robin; daughters, Susan Poole and Amy Uyehara; five grandchildren; one great-granddaughter; brother, Minoru; sister, Teresa Yamamoto; companion, Addie Kuraya. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 June 2009]

YAMASHIRO, JAMES MASARU, 69, of Pearl City, died March 7, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Retired Kuroda Auto Repair Co. body and fender repairman. Survived by wife, Kathleen; sons, Keith and Jason; daughter, Jamie Almarez; four grandchildren; brothers, Shinyu and Paul; sister, Mary Cabiles. Visitation 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 March 2009]

**Yamashiro, James Masaru,** *March* 7, 2009 James Masaru Yamashiro, 69, of Pearl City, a retired Kuroda Auto Repair Co. body and fender repairman, died in Kapiolani Medical Center at Pali Momi. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Kathleen H., sons Keith and Jason, daughter Jamie Almarez, brothers Shinyu and Paul, sister Mary Cabiles and four grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 2 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 March 2009]

YAMASHIRO, LYNNETTE MIEKO, 68, of Kaneohe, died Sept. 30, 2009. Born in Kihei, Maui. Retired 'Ahuimanu Elementary School health aide. Survived by husband, George Sr.; sons, George Jr. and Mark; daughter, Laurie; grandsons, Tyler and Evan; brothers, Henry, Stanley and Thomas Ogasawara; sister, Sally Macomber. Visitation 10:30 to 11:30 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service over the ashes 11:45 a.m.; reception to follow; committal service 2 p.m. at Hawai'i State Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 October 2009]

YAMASHIRO, ROGER TSUGIO, 64, of Honolulu, died Aug. 21, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Auto body painter with Windward Honda. Survived by wife, Esther; daughters, Sun Dii and Eunice Park; brother, Robert; sisters, Susan Poole and Amy Uyehara; one granddaughter. Visitation 9:30 to 10 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 August 2009]

**YAMASHIRO, SADAMU "CAESAR",** 93, of Waimea, Kaua'i, died March 21, 2009. Born in Waimea. Retired Kekaha Sugar Co. factory journeyman. Survived by wife, Michiko; daughter, Ellen Nakata; three grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; brother, Sakae. Visitation 3 to 4 p.m. Saturday at Garden Island Mortuary chapel; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire.

**Yamashiro, Sadamu,** *March 21, 2009* Sadamu "Caesar" Yamashiro, 93, of Waimea, Kauai, a retired Kekaha Sugar Co. factory journeyman, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in Waimea. He is survived by wife Michiko, daughter Ellen Nakata, brother Sakae,

three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Garden Island Mortuary. Call after 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 March 2009]

YAMASHIRO, TAKE ROBERT, 81, of Kapa'a, Kaua'i, died June 30, 2009. Born in Kapa'a. A police lieutenant retired from Kaua'i Police Department. Survived by son, Clayton; daughter Renee; 12 grandchildren; a great-grandchild; brothers, Kenji and George; sisters, Mildred Moriyama, Shizue Akamine, Nancy Toyama and Florence Hughes; stepson, Russell Iida; and stepdaughter, Stephanie Nago. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at Kapaa Missionary Church; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 July 2009]

Yamashiro, Take Robert, *Jun. 30, 2009*, Take Robert Yamashiro, 81, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired Kauai Police Department lieutenant, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in Kapaa, Kauai. He is survived by son Clayton; daughter Renee; brothers Kenji and George; sisters Mildred Moriyama, Shizue Akamine, Nancy Toyama and Florence Hughes; stepson Russell Iida; stepdaughter Stephanie Nago; 12 grandchildren; and great-grandchild. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Kapaa Missionary Church. Call after 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 July 2009]

YAMASHIRO, TOYO, 94, of Kailua, died April 13, 2009. Born in Makaweli, Kaua'i. A retired Naval Supply Center employee. Survived by brothers, Wallace and David; sisters, Chikako Yamashiro, Haruno Souza, Margaret Oshiro, Sueno Honma, Dora Yamamoto, Rachael Yamashiro and Marjorie Honjiyo. Visitation from 10 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Congregational Church; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 April 2009]

YAMASHITA, ASA SHIMABUKURO, 43, of 'Ewa Beach, died Feb. 27, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Wai'anae High School literacy coordinator and English teacher. Survived by husband, Bryan; daughters, Katherine "Katie" and Victoria "Tori"; father, Takeo "Joe" Shimabukuro; sisters, Jan, Rae and Lee Shimabukuro; hanai brother, Keith Kaneshiro. Visitation 5 to 7:30 p.m. Wednesday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 7:30 p.m.; private inurnment. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 March 2009]

YAMASHITA, CLARA CHIYOKO SHIMOGAKI, 82, of Honolulu, died Sept. 21, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired state executive secretary. Survived by husband, Paul; six nieces and nephews; grandnieces; grandnephews. Visitation 4 p.m. Thursday at St. Patrick's Church; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 October 2009]

YAMASHITA, ETHEL FUJIYO, 88, of Honolulu and Hau'ula, died June 27, 2009. Born in Lahaina, Maui. Survived by husband, Charles; son, Roy; brother, Kenji Ideoka; sister, Setsuko Tanaka. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 July 2009]

YAMASHITA, GEORGE KEALOHA, 58, of Hanamäulu, Kauai, died Nov. 4, 2009. Born on Oahu. Former construction worker at Kamehameha Schools. Survived by wife, Arde; daughters, Bobbi "Kalei" Lum King and Corrine "Mahi" Potts; son, George; stepdaughters, Ardeen

"Nalani" Nobriga and Mahealani Corpuz; stepsons, Henry "Kalani" IV, Thomas "Kala" and Robert "Kilo" Long; brothers, Paul and Michael, sisters, Rosella "Ui" Makua, Bobbi Lynn Eugenio and Lori Ann Firth; 29 grandchildren; 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Líhue Stake Center; service 11:30 a.m.; cremation to follow. Arrangements by Kauai Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 November 2009]

YAMASHITA, GEORGE KEALOHA, *Nov. 4, 2009* George Kealoha Yamashita, 58, of hanamaulu, Kauai, a construction worker, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Arde K.L.; son George "Aukai"; daughters Bobbi L. "Kalei" King and Corrine "Mahi" Potts; stepsons Henry "Kalani" IV, Thomas "Kala" and Robert "Kilo" Long; stepdaughters Ardeen "Nalani" Nobriga and Mahealani Corpuz; brothers Paul and Michael; sisters Rosella "UT" Makua, Bobbi Lynn Eugenio and Lori Ann Firth; 29 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Stakes Center Lihue. Call after 9 a.m. Casual attire. Leis welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 November 2009]

**YAMASHITA, NELSON TAMOTSU,** 66, of Kane'ohe, died March 28, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired president of former AJA Saimin Inc.; U.S. Army veteran Survived by wife, Suzanne; son, Ross; daughter, Robin Anthony; two grandchildren; brothers, Walter and Roy. Visitation 2 to 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 April 2009]

**Yamashita, Sadako,** *Jun. 30, 2009* Sadako Yamashita, 97, of Pearl City died. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by daughters Ruby Fujioka and Jean Fujimoto, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 July 2009]

**YAMASHITA, SADAKO,** 97, of Pearl City, died June 30, 2009. Born in Pu'unene, Maui. Survived by daughters, Ruby Fujioka and Jean Fujimoto; four grandchildren; three greatgrandchildren. Private service held. No flowers. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 July 2009]

YAMASHITA, TSUTOMU "TOMBO" "YAMA", 88, of Kea'au, Hawai'i, died Sept. 5, 2009. Born in 'Ola'a, Hawai'i. Retired state Department of Transportation Highways Division civil engineer and construction/maintenance superintendent; escort for Jackie's Travel Service; World War II U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Yoshie; son, Ronald; daughters, Pauline, and Arlene Togashi; sister, Akiyo Tomonaga; four grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). No flowers. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 19 September 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, ELSIE EMIKO,** 63, of Kahuku, died Aug. 27, 2009. Born in Kahuku. Retired Kahuku High School cafeteria helper. Survived by daughter, Nadean; brothers, John, Jack, Kenneth and Richard. Visitation 11 a.m. to noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service noon. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 September 2009]

Yamauchi, Elsie Emiko, *Aug. 27, 2009* Elsie Emiko Yamauchi, 63, of Kahuku, a retired Kahuku High School cafeteria helper, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by daughter Nadean and brothers John, Jack, Kenneth and Richard. Services: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 September 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, MANABU,** 82, of Mililani, died May 24, 2009. Born in Wahiawa. U.S. Army veteran. Survived by brother, Floyd; nieces; nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 June 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, TADASHI,** 99, of Mililani, died April 18, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Dole Pineapple Co. equipment mechanic. Survived by son, Kenneth; daughter, Carole Teramae; five grandchildren; five great-grandchildren; sister, Edna Scott. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 May 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, TAKETOSHI "TAKE",** 90, of Wahiawa, died Feb. 2, 2009. Born in Wahiawa. Survived by brothers, Manabu and Floyd; nieces; nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 February 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, TAKETOSHI "TAKE",** 90, of Wahiawa, died Jan. 2, 2009. Born in Wahiawa. Survived by brothers, Manabu and Floyd; nieces; nephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 February 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, YOSHIKO,** 94, of Honolulu, died Aug. 7, 2009. Born in North Kohala, Hawai'i. Member of Yomitan Club. Survived by son, Calvin; daughters, Hazel, Bessie Shiira and Rachel Kim; five grandchildren; one great-grandchild; sister, Thelma Higa. Service 6 p.m. Friday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 August 2009]

**YAMAUCHI, YOSHIKO**, 94, of Kane'ohe, died Aug. 7, 2009. Born in North Kohala, Hawai'i. Member of Yomitan Club. Survived by son, Calvin; daughters, Hazel, Bessie Shiira and Rachel Kim; five grandchildren; one great-grandchild; sister, Thelma Higa. Service 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 August 2009]

**YANABU, SHIZUYO "BARBARA",** 82, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Dec. 15, 2008. Born in Mountain View, Hawai'i. Soka Gakkai International member. Survived by husband, Robert; sons, Mark Moriwaki, Garrick and Sidney; brother, Yasuo Niimi; four grandchildren; four greatgrandchildren. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 January 2009]

**YANAGI, YOSHIKO,** 87, of Honolulu, died Jan. 20, 2009. Born in Oxnard, Calif. Retired Hawaiian Regent hotel housekeeper. Survived by sons, George Okino and Ronald; four grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 February 2009]

YANAGIHARA, NELLIE TAKEKO, 76, of Kaneohe, died Sept. 9, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired state retirement system account clerk. Survived by husband, Raymond; son, Bert; daughter, Lisa Kaiwi; two grandchildren; brothers, Herbert, Calvin, Ronald and Paul Arata;

sisters, Leatrice Tamashiro, Annie Aoki and Elsie Hasegawa. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 September 2009]

Yanagihara, Nellie Takeko, Sept. 9, 2009 Nellie Takeko Yanagihara, 76, of Kaneohe, a retired state retirement system account clerk, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Raymond T.; son Bert S.; daughter Lisa Y. Kaiwi; brothers Herbert Y., Calvin K., Ronald Y. and Paul Y. Arata; sisters Leatrice S. Tamashiro, Annie E. Aoki and Elsie S. Hasegawa; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 September 2009]

YANAGISAWA, FUMIKO, 88, of Honoka'a, Hawai'i, died Feb. 28, 2009. Born in Hakalau. Retired from Tex Drive In and volunteer at Honoka'a Elementary School. Survived by son, Melvin; daughters, Judith Sakutori and Carol Jasper; eight grandchildren a great-grandson. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Hamakua Jodo Mission, Pa'auhau; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 March 2009]

YANAMURA, ALFRED MASATO, 90, of Honolulu, died March 27, 2009. Born in Honaunau, Hawai'i. Retired Dole Corp. chemist. Survived by wife, Hilda; son, Haines; daughter, Sandra Lee; three grandchildren; brothers, Herbert, Kenneth and Franklin Yanamura; sister, Bertha Yanagida. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 April 2009]

**YANASE, LESLIE TETSUO,** 77, of Honolulu, died Oct. 5, 2009. Born in Waianae. Retired city Department of Parks and Recreation carpenter; Army veteran. Survived by wife, Florence; son, Jason; daughters, Jodi, and Jeri Nakakura; five grandchildren; sister, Dorothy Nakamura. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 19 October 2009]

YANGCO, GEORGE "POPS" UAIWA SR., 76, of Waipahu, died Sept. 18, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Retired plant supervisor for BHP and Honolulu Gas Co. Survived by wife, Elizabeth; son, Andrew "Kimo"; brother, Philimon Austria; sister, Eleanor Roldan; five grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service over the ashes 6:30 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 October 2009]

YANGCO, GEORGE UAIWA JR., 49, of Pahoa, Hawai'i, died May 25, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Former auto body technician recently employed at Puna Geo-thermal Ventures. Survived by sons, Kainoa Sottak and Kaleo; daughter, Enjoli Hayes-Yangco; parents, George Sr. and Elizabeth; brother, Andrew; three grandchildren. Visitation 4 to 6 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m.; cremation to follow. Visitation also 5 to 9 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 June 2009]

**Yangco, George Uaiwa Sr.,** *Sept. 18, 2009.* George Uaiwa "Pops" Yangco Sr., 76, of Waipahu, a retired BHP & Honolulu Gas Co. plant supervisor, died in Honolulu, He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Elizabeth, son Andrew "Kimo," brother Philimon Austria, sister Eleanor Roldan, five grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday at

Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 October 2009]

YANG-MICHIMOTO, ALISON MALIA, 48, of 'Ewa Beach, died Aug. 29, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Department of Transportation curriculum coordinator. Survived by husband, Lance Michimoto; mother, Pearl Yang. Visitation 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 September 2009]

**Yang-Michimoto, Alison Malia,** *Aug. 29, 2009* Alison Malia Yang-Michimoto, 48, of Ewa Beach, a state Department of Education curriculum coordinator, died in St. Francis-West Hospice. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Lance Michimoto and mother Pearl Yang. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 September 2009]

YANO, IRENE HANAKO, 80, of Aiea, died Oct. 14, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A Julliard Music School graduate who taught piano for nearly 40 years. Survived by brother, Buster; caregiver, Heidi Agbulos. Service 10 a.m. Saturday at Mänoa Valley Church; service 10 a.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 October 2009]

YANO, LOUISE, 85, of Pearl City, died Oct. 26, 2009. Born in Munich, Germany. Survived by sons, Mario, Gordon and Clyde. Visitation 6 p.m. Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service over the ashes 6:30 p.m. Private inurnment at a later date. Casual attire. Donations to a favorite charity. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 October 2009]

YAP, CURTIS JAMES, 81, of Honolulu, died Feb. 4, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired food service employee for Wainano Homes. Survived by sisters, Patricia Bunchanan, Pearl Blair, Phyllis Yap and Estelle Nahinu. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 February 2009]

**YARDLEY, SEANN,** 57, of 'Aiea, died April 27, 2009. Born in Penticton, B.C., Canada. President and CEO of Ekahi Environmental and Quality Pumping & Maintenance Inc. Survived by wife, Denise; sister, Cheryl McLaughlin; brother, Peter Adams; daughter, Malia; son, Adam; two grandchildren; mother, Betty Brittain. Service and scattering of ashes 3 p.m. Thursday at the Elk's Club beach front; reception to follow. Lei and loose flowers welcome. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 May 2009]

**Yardley, Seann**, *April 27*, *2009*. Seann Yardley, 57, of Aiea, Ekahi Environmental and Quality Pumping and Maintenance Inc. president and chief executive officer, died. He was born in Penticton, British Columbia, Canada. He is survived by wife Denise, son Adam, daughter Malia, mother Betty Britain, brother Peter Adams, sister Cheryl McLaughlin and two grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Thursday at the Elk's Club beach front. Reception to follow. Casual attire. Lei and loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 May 2009]

**YASUDA, JAMES KEITOKU,** 94, of Honolulu, died July 18, 2009. Born in Wai'anae. A truck driver retired from Hawaiian Bitamuls. Survived by sons, David and Wayne; daughters,

Katherine Chun and Carolyn Tada; four grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; brothers, Kaiso, Renny and Edward; sister, Alice Miyasato. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 July 2009]

YASUDA, JOSEPH KAZUTO, 86, of Honolulu, died Nov. 3, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired City and County of Hono[0xad]lulu liquor inspector and former Honolulu police officer. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Hazel; daughters, Joette Comstock, Jacki Yasuda and Jeri Kahana; five grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; brother, Charles Yasuda. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 March 2009]

**Yasuda, Joseph Kazuto,** *Nov. 3, 2009* Joseph Kazuto Yasuda, 86, of Honolulu, a retired City & County liquor inspector, former Honolulu police officer and Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Hazel K. Yasuda; daughters Joette Comstock, Jacki Yasuda and Jeri Kahana; brother Charles Yasuda; five grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 November 2009]

**YASUDA, TAKEO,** 92, of Lihu'e, Kaua'i, died Jan. 19, 2009. Born in Lihu'e. A retired Kauai Builders carpenter. Survived by wife, Michiyo; sons, James and Lawrence; daughters, Linda Yano, Joyce Mitsuyoshi; six grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Visitation 2 to 3 p.m. Saturday at Lihue Christian Church; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 January 2009]

**Yasuda, Takeo,** *Jan. 19, 2009* Takeo Yasuda, 92, of Lihue, a retired Kauai Builders carpenter, died at home. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Michiyo, sons James and Lawrence, daughters Linda Yano and Joyce Mitsuyoshi, six grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Saturday at Lihue Christian Church. Call after 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 January 2009]

YASUE, MITSUO, 85, of Honolulu, died Aug. 6, 2009. Born in Kapa'a, Kaua'i. Retired welder; Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard general foreman; World War II U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Florence; son, Wayne; daughter, Iris Yasue-Kang; four grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; sister, Fumie Nakamura. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 21, 2009]

**Yasue, Mitsuo**, *Aug.* 6, 2009. Mitsuo Yasue, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard general foreman, welder and Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born in Kapaa, Kauai. He is survived by wife Florence Kiromu, son Wayne T., daughter Iris L. Yasue-Knag, sister Fumie Nakamura, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary gifts. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 22 August 2009]

**YASUI, KEISUKE,** 78, of Honolulu, died Feb. 17, 2009. Born in Ho- nolulu. Retired Shirokiya Ltd. director. Survived by wife, Elinor; son, Dean; daughters, Lori Yasui, Karyn Lau; two grandchildren; sister, Joyce Yoko Wada. Visitation 11 to noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service noon. Aloha attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 February 2009]

Yasui, Keisuke, Feb. 17, 2009 Keisuke Yasui, 78, of Honolulu, a retired Shirokiya Ltd. Director and Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elinor, son Dean, daughters Lori Yasui and Karyn Lau, sister Joyce Y. Wada and two grandchildren. Services: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 11 a.m. Aloha attire. Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 February 2009]

YASUKAWA, KENICHI, 88, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Aug. 1, 2009. Born in Hilo. Retired journeyman welder. Survived by companion, Maude Nii; son, Eric; daughter, Sharon Barnes; sister, Thelma Mitsuko Ishibashi; three grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Private service held. No flowers. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 August 2009]

**Yasukawa, Kenichi,** *Aug. 1, 2009.* Kenichi Yasukawa, 88, of Hilo, a retired Hawaiian Equipment Co. journeyman welder, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by companion Maude Nii, son Eric, daughter Sharon Barnes, sister Thelma M. Ishibashi, three grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 August 2009]

**Yasumori, Tomei,** *Nov.* 17, 2009 Yasumori "Walter" Tomei, 90, of Honolulu, a retired 7UP-Pepsi C. merchandiser, died. He was born in Puna, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Lillian Y.; sons Michael Y. and Albert M.; daughter Helen S. Nagata; brothers Seigi Isa and Seigi, Seijo and Yasuharu Tomei; sisters Elsie Nakandakari; Masae Higa, Yukiko and Mitsuko; two grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Star Bulletin Advertiser 11 December 2009]

YASUTAKE, JO ANN HARUE, 62, of 'Aiea, died March 12, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired registered dietitian for Kaiser Hospital. Survived by son, Owen; daughter, Liane Nakada; mother, Edna; sister, June Sato and Susan Sugimoto. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 March 2009]

YASUTAKE, MITSUMASA "MARK", 48, of Waipahu, died May 28, 2009. Born in Fukuoka, Japan. Survived by wife, Mayumi; parents, Tetsuro and Mitsuko; brother, Akinobu; sister, Noriko. Service 4 p.m. Saturday at Konko Mission, Waipahu. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 June 2009]

YAT, LORNA MAY ULUWEHI AH, 70, of Kane'ohe, died April 21, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Graduate of Kamehameha Schools Class of 1957. Survived by sons, Lester Akeo Jr. and Francis Jr.; daughters, Darneen Sardinha, Deeneen Akeo, Kathleen Marciel and Carrlyn; 16 grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren; mother, Maxine Kim; brother, Joseph Kim Jr. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at the Princess Bernice Pauahi Bishop Memorial Chapel, Kamehameha Schools Kapalama; service 6 p.m. Graveside service 10 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Lei welcome. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 April 2009]

**YATA, DAVID H.,** 83, of Kapa'a, Kaua'i, died April 27, 2009. Born in Kealia, Kaua'i. Retired Rego Trucking Co. welder. Survived by wife, Carmelita; son, Glen; stepson, Alvin Ortanez; daughters, Sheila Saiki and Linda Planas; nine grandchildren; brother, Wilson; sisters, Edna

Horiuchi and Rose Fushikoshi. Visitation 8 to 10 a.m. Monday at Garden Island Mortuary Chapel; service 10 a.m.; burial at Kaua'i Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 April 2009]

**YATES II, STANLEY GORDON,** 62, of 'Ele'ele, Kaua'i, died Jan. 24, 2009. Born in Colfax, Wash. Retired biochemist and Hawai'i Hemophilia Foundation president. Survived by wife, Diane Maier-Yates; brother, Jim. Visitation 3 to 4 p.m. Thursday at Hanapepe United Church of Christ; service 4 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Garden Island Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 January 2009]

YATES, MARION "DOLLY" CORREA, 88, of Kailua, Kona, Hawaii, died Oct. 28, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawaii. Retired Kona Community Hospital nurse. Survived by sons, Jackie, William and Makaala; daughters, Antoinette, Peggy Harris, Julie-Ann Libaros, Reba-Mae Silva, Renee-Mae Ota and Wendy Delaries; brother, Edward Correa; 34 grandchildren; 32 great-grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 9 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Christ Church Episcopal, Kealakekua, Hawaii; memorial service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Kona. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 November 2009]

**Yates, Stanley Gordon II,** *Jan. 24, 2009* Stanley Gordon Yates II, 62, of 'Ele'ele, Kaua'i, Retired biochemist and Hawai'i Hemophilia Foundation president. He was born in Colfax, Wash. He is survived by wife Diane Maier-Yates and brother, Jim. Service 4 p.m. tomorrow at Hanapepe United Church of Christ. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 January 2009]

**YATSU, HENRY HIDEMARO,** 76, of Honolulu, died Nov. 20, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard electrician; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Ellen; sons, Darrin, Jason and Chad; three grandchildren; sisters, Mae Takahashi, Sally and Ida Mizuhara. Private service. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 27 November 2009]

**YATSU, KINU,** 102, of Honolulu, died Aug. 16, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A homemaker. Survived by son, Henry; daughters, Mae Takahashi, Sally, and Ida Mizuhara; 11 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 August 2009]

YATSUOKA, DOROTHY ANN, 64, of Hanamäulu, Kauai, died Dec. 26, 2009. Born in Kauai. Homemaker. Survived by companion, Stanley Anahori; son, Rick Garma III; daughters, Kathy McCarthy, Debbie "Tootie" Batara and Stacie Smith; sister, Lisa Garma; brothers, Norman and Willy Carlos and Sal Talha; 12 grandchildren; one great grandchild. Visitation 9 a.m. Saturday at King's Chapel, Eleele; service 10:30 a.m.; inurnment to follow at Kauai Veterans Cemetery. Arrangements by Borthwick Kauai Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 December 2009]

YAW, DAVID "CABBY" RAYMOND, 47, of Honolulu, died Sept 18, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Past president of Kaahumanu Homes and Kalihi-Pälama Neighborhood Board member. Survived by wife, Jadelyn; sons, Shane, Chevy, Boz and DJ; daughters, Tiane, Tiare and Hope; mother, Miriam Auwae; brothers, Ernest "Pocho" Auwae, Joseph, Edmund and Reno; sisters, Loreen Auwae and Denita Franka; four grandchildren. Visitation 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Saturday at Palama Settlement; service noon. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 October 2009]

YAWATA, SHIGERU, 99, of Mililani, died July 9, 2009. Born in 'Ewa. An American Orchid Society judge. Survived by daughter, Diane Osumi; sister, Judy Sugai; three grandchildren, Lisa Kuroiwa, Carrie Koga and Holly Pappalexis; five great-grandchildren. Private services held. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 2009]

**Yawata, Shigeru,** *Jul.* 8, 2009 Shigeru Yawata, 99, of Mililani, American Orchid Society accredited judge, died in Hospice Hawaii Palolo. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by daughter Diane Osumi, sister Judy Sugai, three grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 July 2009]

YAZARIAN, DUANE ARAM, 69, of Princeville, Kaua'i, died March 17, 2009. Born in Illinois. Retired therapist. Survived by sister, Sandra Schnurr; cousins; nieces; nephews; friends. No service. Donations to Aloha School, P.O. Box 1408, Hanalei, HI 96714. Arrangements by Kaua'i Memorial Gardens & Funeral Home. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 April 2009]

YEE HOY, ARCHIE "UNCLE SONNY" HO LEE SR., 84, of Honolulu, died Feb. 9, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Lualualei Naval Station telecommunication operator. Survived by wife, Dorothy; daughters, Jacqueline, Antoinette Alapai, Judy Ah King, Opal Le Brocq, Dora Woodward and Lisa Goo; brother, Hastings; sister, Audrey Keolanui; 15 grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 5 p.m. Committal service 11:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Aloha attire. Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 February 2009]

Yee Hoy, Archie Ho Lee Sr., Feb. 9, 2009 Archie Ho Lee Yee Hoy Sr., also known as "Uncle Sonny," 84, of Honolulu, a retired Lualualei Naval Station telecommunications operator, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dorothy N. Yee; daughters Jacquenline Yee Hoy, Antoinette Alapai, Judy Y. Ah King, Opal Le Brocq III, Dora Woodward and Lisa Goo; brother Hastings; sister Audrey Keolanui; 15 grandchildren. Services: 5 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St. Call after 4 p.m. Committal services: 11:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 February 2009]

Yee Hoy, Dorothy Nobuko, *March 21, 2009*. Dorothy Nobuko "Dot" Yee Hoy, 79, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Judy Y. Ah King, Opal Le Brocq III, Dora Woodward, Lisa Goo, Jacqueline Yee Hoy and Antoinette Alapai; brother George Morimoto; sister Gladys Morimoto; 15 grandchildren; and six greatgrandchildren. Services: 9:45 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 24 April 2009]

YEE, ALLAN NGAI LIM, 59, of Honolulu, died Aug. 29, 2099. Born in Guangdong, China. Retired attorney for Bishop Estate. Survived by companion, Cynthia Ning; daughter, Robyn; brothers, John, Ngai Ming and James; sister, Jane. Private service. Information: e-mail cyndy@hawaii.edu. Arrangements by Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 September 2009]

- **Yee, Allan Ngai Lim,** *Aug.* 29, 2009 Allan Ngai Lim Yee, 59, of Honolulu, a retired Bishop Estate attorney, died. He was born in Guangdong, China. He is survived by companion Cynthia Ning; daughter Robyn; brothers John N.F., Ngai Ming and James N.H.; and sister Jane L.L. Private services. For information, e-mail <a href="mailto:cyndy@hawaii.edu">cyndy@hawaii.edu</a>. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 3 September 2009]
- YEE, DANIEL KWAI LEONG, 85, of Honolulu, died March 25, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Plumeria Hale Condominium caretaker. Survived by wife, Song Ok; son, Vincent; daughters, Melissa Erickson, Dana Yee and Theresa Maielua; brothers, Joseph and Robert; three grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 April 2009]
- **YEE, ETHEL YUEN,** 88, of Honolulu, died Feb. 4, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Supreme baker. Survived by husband, Ernest; son, Erwin; daughters, Tina Wolsborn and Ernellen Lui; brother, Wallace Yuen; sisters, Betty Young, Lani Ching and For a Chun; seven grandchildren. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 February 2009]
- YEE, FLORENCE "FLOSSIE" "AH YUK" KAM YUK, 88, of Honolulu, died Sept. 21, 2009. Born in 'Aiea. A homemaker. Survived by son, Milton; daughter, Sharlene Chun; sisters, Betty and Pearl Ching; three grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; inurnment to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 October 2009]
- YEE, FLORENCE KAM YUK, 88, of Honolulu, died Sept. 21, 2009. Born in 'Aiea. A homemaker. Survived by son, Milton; daughter, Sharlene Chun; sisters, Betty and Pearl Ching; three grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; inurnment to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 October 2009]
- **YEE, MAYBELLE WUN YIN,** 91, of Honolulu, died Nov. 28, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by sons, Curtis, Gary and Stephen; brother, James Lee; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 December 2009]
- **YEE, ROBERT "BOBBY" HOCK NING,** 83, of Honolulu, died Aug. 13, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard pattern maker. Survived by wife, Lucille "Nani"; brothers, Gareth and Donald; sisters, Lily Wong and Margaret Chin. Visitation 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 12:30 p.m.; reception to follow; burial 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 August 2009]
- **YEE, SIANG LIM,** 81, of Honolulu, died May 7, 2009. Born in Malaysia. Survived by wife, Nyuk Mei; son, Jimmy; daughters, Kristina and Priscilla Kan; three brothers; three sisters; three grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary; Taoist services; burial noon at Manoa Chinese Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 2009]

- YEE, VIOLET HEE YUNG, 90, of Honolulu, died Nov. 1, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Homemaker. Survived by son, Raymond; sisters, Mary Ogata, Ruby Kam, Lily Kahuanui, Annie Wung and Helen Luke; four grandchildren. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; entombment to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 November 2009]
- **YEE, WALLACE PUNG,** 90, of Honolulu, died May 11, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Owner and operator of Royal Pacific Shows; known as "the king of carnivals and circuses." Survived by wife, Violet; son, Raymond; brothers, Ken, Arthur and Donald; sisters, Helen Chun, Violet Schmidt, Florence Smith and Lily Sutherland; four grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. June 12 at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 June 2009]
- Yee, Wallace Pung, May 11, 2009 Wallace Pung Yee, 90, of Honolulu, a Royal Pacific Shows owner and operator, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Violet; son Raymond; brothers Ken, Arthur and Donald; sisters Helen Chun Violet Schmit, Florence Smith and Lily Sutherland; and four grandchildren. Services 11 a.m. next Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Call after 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 June 2009]
- **YEUNG, ROBERT,** 71, of Honolulu, died Sept. 3, 2009. Born in Hong Kong. Retired draftsman. Survived by daughter, Amy; son, Raymond; grandchildren, Kipi, Brittney and Ethan; sister, Loretta Kam. Visitation 8:30 to 9:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 9:30 a.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 September 2009]
- **YGNACIO, DAVID R.**, 85, of Kane'ohe, died July 2, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor welder and Army Veteran. Survived by wife, Rosalina; brothers, Antonio, Joseph, Gilbert and Steven Tibayan; and sisters, Abigail Smith and Doreen Willis. No service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawaii. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 9 July 2009]
- **Ygnacio, David R.,** *Jul.* 2, 2009 David R. Ygnacio, 85, of Kaneohe, a retired Pearl Harbor welder and U.S. Army veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Rosalina; brothers Antonio, Joseph, Gilbert and Steven Tibayan; and sisters Abigail Smith and Doreen Willis. No services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 July 2009]
- **YI, CHONG SUK,** 93, of Honolulu, died Nov. 23, 2009. Born in Osan, Korea. A homemaker. Survived by sons, Su Hong and Su Won; daughters, Su Pok Yamamoto and Su Cha Kim; four brothers and three sisters; six grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaii Cedar Church, 1545 Kamehameha IV Road; service 11 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 November 2009]
- **YI, CHONG SUK,** 93, of Honolulu, died Nov. 23, 2009. Born in Osan, Korea. A homemaker. Survived by sons, Su Hong and Su Won; daughters, Su Pok Yamamoto and Su Cha Kim; four brothers and three sisters; six grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaii Cedar Church, 1545 Kam IV Road; service 11 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian

Memorial Park. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 November 2009]

YIM, ELIZA YEE-SUM, 59, of Honolulu, died Sept. 18, 2009. Born in Hong Kong. A homemaker. Survived by husband, Roger; sons, Chris See Ching and See Ming. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 September 2009]

**YIM, PAULINE W.,** 84, of Honolulu, died June 29, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired laboratory technician. Survived by brother, William; sisters, Dorothy Chang, Charlotte Chun and Gertrude Chock. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 July 2009]

YINGST, KENNETH EUGENE SR., 64, of Makakilo, died Dec. 6, 2009. Born in Gettysburg, Pa. Survived by son, Kenneth Jr.; daughter, Brenda Leilani; brother, David; sister, Debbie Carcamo; two grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:15 p.m. Visitation also 10:30 a.m. Monday at the mortuary; service 11:30 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 December 2009]

**YOGI, CHIYOKO HIGA,** 93, of Kahului, Maui, died March 26, 2009. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Retired state cafeteria manager. Survived by husband, Sozen; daughters, Frances Takumi and Ruth Tokumaru; four grandchildren; four great-grandchildren; sisters, Jean Tsurue Uchima, Lorraine Mitsue Arakaki and Harolyn Tomi Kooistra; brother, Robert Higa. Service 10 a.m. Thursday at Kahului Hongwanji. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 April 2009]

**YOGI, SEICHI,** 86, of Honolulu, died Jan. 7, 2009. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Retired carpenter from J. Tamashiro Inc.; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by son, Francis; daughter, Carolyn Ige; eight grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; brother, Shinyei; sisters, Masako Takamiya and Usako Higa. Private service held. Arrangements by Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser January 30 2009]

**Yogi, Seichi,** *Jan.* 7, 2009 Seichi Yogi, 86, of Honolulu, a retired J. Tamashiro Inc. carpenter and Army veteran, died. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by son Francis, daughter Carolyn Ige, brother Shinyei, sisters Masako Takamiya and Usako Higa, eight grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. *Flag indicates services in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 January 2009]

**YOGI, TERUKO,** 95, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Jan. 7, 2009. Born in Kohala, Hawai'i. A homemaker. Survived by son, James; daughters, Betty Tsuji and Alma; brothers, Sadao and Mike Miyashiro; sister, Clara Yamashiro. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary; service 5 p.m.; cremation to follow. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 January 2009]

**Yogi, Teruko,** *Jan.* 7, 2009 Teruko Yogi, 95, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by son James, daughters Alma Yogi and Betty Tsuji, brothers Sadao and Mike T. Miyashiro, and sister Clara Yamashiro. Services: 5

p.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary. Call after 4 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 January 2009]

**YOKOMOTO, RAYMOND SHIGERU JR.,** 88, of Honolulu, died Jan. 3, 2009. Born in Honolulu. City real estate officer. Survived by wife, Sumiko; daughters, Carol Adams and Ann Igarashi; four grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 January 2009]

**YOKOTAKE, GLADYS TOMOKO**, 80, of Kane'ohe, died Aug. 15, 2009. Born in Ko'olau, Kaua'i. Retired childcare provider. Survived by husband, George; sons, Guy, Greg, Dean and Keith; six grandchildren; three great-grandchildren; brothers, Toshiaki and Hisao Maeda; sisters, Betty Shikibu and Maureen Taketa. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 August 2009]

YOKOYAMA, FREDERICK NEWTON, 61, of Hilo, Hawai'i. died June 9, 2009. Born in Hilo. Retired proprietor of Travel Professionals. Hilo; vice president/secretary of S. Yokoyama Inc., Hilo. Survived by sister, Leatrice; brothers, Thurston, and Paul Toyozaki; sister-in-laws, Laura Ota and Margaret Yamshita. Private service held. No flowers: No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 June 2009]

**Yokoyama, Frederick Newton,** *June 9, 2009* Frederick Newton Yokoyama, 61, of Hilo, proprietor of Travel Agency in Hilo and vice president and secretary of S. Yokoyama Inc, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by brothers Thurston Yokoyama and Paul Toyozako; and sister Leatrice. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 June 2009]

YOKOYAMA, MILLY MITSUKO, 91, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died May 9, 2009. Born in Kurtistown, Hawai'i. Proprietress of Freddy's Restaurant and Manono Mini Mart in Hilo. Survived by daughter, Leatrice; sons, Thurston, Frederick and Paul Toyozaki; sister, Peggy Yoshioka; brother, Charlie Toyozaki; grandchildren; great-grandchildren; great-grandchildren. Private service held. No flowers. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 May 2009]

Yokoyama, Ray Shoji, Feb. 2, 2009 Ray Shoji Yokoyama, 56, of Seattle, formerly of Honolulu, a retired Continental Airlines flight attendant and co-owner of CDE Software in West Seattle, died in Seattle. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Richard M., mother Wilma Lovell, partner Patrick Lajko, and stepbrothers and stepsisters. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Nichiren Sect Mission, 33 Pulelehua Way, Nuuanu. Celebration of life and scattering of ashes: 9 a.m. Sunday at Waikiki Elks Club. Donations suggested to Mid-Pacific Institute or Nichiren Sect Mission of Hawaii. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 March 2009]

**YOKOYAMA, SABURO**, 83, of Honolulu, a retired McCabe Hamilton and Renny stevedore, died Saturday in Kuakini Geriatric Care Inc. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Jon and Mike, daughters Catherine Takishita and Brenda Yamane, brothers Shiro and Lionel, sisters Charlotte Mekata and Amy Konno, and six grandchildren. Services: noon Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 January 2009]

YOKOYAMA, SHOJI "SHOPE", 88, of Honolulu, died March 3, 2009. Born in Hanapepe, Kaua'i. Retired Pacific Concrete & Rock Co. supervisor. Survived by daughters, Karen Shimizu and Linda Ogata; grandchildren, Traci, Shane, Taryn, Nicole and Michael. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 March 2009]

**Yokoyama, Shoji,** *March 3, 2009* Shoji "Shope" Yokoyama, 88, of Honolulu, a retired Pacific Concrete & Rock Co. supervisor, died. He was born in Hanapepe, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Karen H. Shimizu and Linda M. Ogata, and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 13 March 2009]

**YONAHA, JAMES KIYOSHI YONAHA AKA KIYOSHI JAMES**, 83, of Kailua, died April 4, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired butcher. Survived by daughters, Karen Murata and Marsha Caringer; brothers, Robert and Wallace; sisters, Mildred Takaki and Lillian Akamine; three grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 April 2009]

**YONAMINE, KATHERINE K.,** 80, of Honolulu, died Aug. 23, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired banquet waitress at Queen Kapiolani Hotel in Waikiki. Survived by husband, Harold; sons, Douglas, Craig, Keith and Steven. Service 6 p.m. Tuesday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 August 2009]

**YONAMINE, YOSEI,** 88, of Honolulu, died Dec. 11, 2009. Born in Mänä, Kauai. Retired city landscaper. Survived by wife, Thelma; son, Hugh; daughter, Jill; brothers, Yoko and Yoshin; two grandchildren. Service 6 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 December 2009]

**YONEDA, ROBERT "BOB" SHIGETO,** 79, of Pearl City, died June 19, 2009. Born in Pearl City. A retired Honolulu Fire Department captain. Survived by wife, Elsie; sisters, Matsuno Nakamura and Helene Watanabe; nieces; nephews. Service 11 a.m. Saturday at Pearl City Community Church. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 July 2009]

**Yoneda, Robert Shigeto,** *Jun. 19, 2009* Robert Shigeto "Bob" Yoneda, 79, of Pearl City, a retired Honolulu Fire Department captain, died. He was born in Pearl City. He is survived by wife Elsie Y. and sisters Matsuno Nakamura and Helene M. Watanabe. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Pearl City Community Church. Casual attire. No Flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 July 2009]

**YONEDA, YUTAKA,** 95, of Honolulu, died Oct. 26, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Lewers & Cooke computer system analyst. Survived by wife, Chisato "Carol"; sons, Dennis, Glenn and Harvey; six grandchildren; sister, Helen Yamamoto. Visitation 4 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 November 2009]

**YONEMOTO, MASAMI,** 94, of Waipahu, died Feb. 13, 2009. Born in Pa'ia, Maui. Homemaker. Survived by son, Ronald; one grandchild; brother, Mac Yoshio Magarifuji. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 February 2009]

**YONEMURA, DAVID "ACE" MASAYUKI,** 83, of Kapolei, died March 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired carpenter for the federal government at Schofield Barracks; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by sons, Ronald and Steven; daughter, Sharon Takamiya; six grandchildren. Service 10:30 a.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 March 2009]

**YONEMURA, DAVID MASAYUKI,** 83, of Kapolei, died March 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired carpenter for the federal government at Schofield Barracks; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by sons, Rodney and Steven; daughter, Sharon Takamiya; six grandchildren. Service 10:30 a.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 27 March 2009]

YONEMURA, SATOSHI "TOSHI", 91, of Wailuku, Maui, died March 8, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired state Department of Labor and industrial Relations labor law inspector. Survived by wife, Helene; sons, Lloyd and Stephen; sister, Elsie Ting; four grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Ballard Family Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 March 2009]

**Yonemura, Satoshi,** *March* 8, 2009 Satoshi "Toshi" Yonemura, 91, of Wailuku, a retired state Department of Labor and Industrial Relations labor law inspector, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Helene, sons Lloyd and Stephen, sister Elsie Ting and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 March 2009]

**YONESHIGE, MUTSUO,** 82, of Honolulu, died Sept. 23, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Sears Roebuck & Co. store display artist. Survived by sisters, Tomiye Murakami, Mineko Koyama and Hideko Nomura. Private service held. No koden (monetary gifts). Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 October 2009]

**Yoneshige, Mutsuo,** *Sept. 23, 2009,* Mutsuo Yoneshige, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Sears, Roebuck & Co. store display artist, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sisters Tomiye Murakami, Mineko Koyama and Hideko Nomura. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 October 2009]

**YONESHIGE, NANCY SAYOKO,** 86, of Honolulu, died Aug. 30, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by former husband, Stewart Pike; sons, Ben and Larry Pike; daughter, Shirley Auerbach; brothers, Arthur and Harry; sisters, Grace Grimes and Teruko Tanimitsu. Visitation 10 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 September 2009]

**Yoneshige, Nancy Sayoko,** *Aug. 30, 2009* Nancy Sayoko Yoneshige, 86, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by former husband Stewart J. Pike, sons Ben and Larry Pike, daughter Shirley Auerbach, brothers Arthur Y. and Harry A., and sisters Grace Grimes and Teruko Tanimitsu. Services: 11 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Call after 10 a.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 8 September 2009]

**YONTANZA, TOMOHARU "TOM",** 86, of Honolulu, died May 23, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired from the Queen's Medical Center maintenance department; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by brother, Harry; sisters, Mary Toyama, May Akamine and Louise Tamashiro; hanai son, Albert Keola. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. *Flag indicates services in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 10 June 2009]

**Yontanza, Tomoharu,** *May 23, 2009* Tomoharu "Tom" Yontanza, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Queen's Medical Center maintenance department employee and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by hanai son Albert Keola; brother Harry; sisters Mary, Toyama, May Akamine and Louise Tamashiro; and numerous grandchildren, greatgrandchildren and great-great grandchildren. Private services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S armed forces.* [Honolulu Star Bulletin 12 June 2009]

YOO, SOOK JAE, 79, of Honolulu, died Oct. 12, 2009. Born in Seoul, Korea. Co-owner of Yanagi Sushi restaurant. Survived by sons, Alex, Aaron; daughters, Christine Hirosane, Angel Nakayama, Katherine Lee; 11 grandchildren; great-grandchild; caregiver, Yeon Hee Kim. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 11 a.m. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 October 2009]

**YOON, HELEN POK HEE**, 80, of Kailua, Kona, Hawai'i, died April 17, 2009. Born in Pusan, South Korea. A homemaker. Survived by son, Wilfred; daughters, Esther Smith and Koren Bradley; brothers, II Hong, Si Wook and Sung Wook Kim; sisters, Bok Za, Bok Su, and Hea Seon Kim; four grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel, Waipi'o, O'ahu; service 11:30 a.m.; burial to follow at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Kona and Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 May 2009]

**Yoshiba, Betty,** *Sept. 23, 2009,* Betty Yoshiba, 83, of Kahului, a homemaker, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by son Gary, daughters Christine Medeiros and Gail Miyahara, brother George and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 October 2009]

**YOSHIDA, AMY EMIKO,** 81, of Honolulu, died Feb. 6, 2009. Born in Osaka, Japan. Retired Ilikai Hotel waitress. Survived by husband, Richard; sons, Dennis and Glenn; daughters, Jean Youn, Janice Arakaki and Karen Loo; brother, Yukio Morikawa; sister, Yoshiko Sakuma; 10 grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Visitation 3 p.m. Feb. 28 at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. Inurnment 11:30 a.m. March 2 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 February 2009]

**YOSHIDA, BOYD KIYOSHI,** 49, of Pahala, Hawai'i, died July 18, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Survived by parents, Harold and Naomi; brothers, Keith, Scott and Jay; sister, Nona Johnson. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 July 2009]

**YOSHIDA, GAIL AKIKO,** 64, of Pearl City, died May 13, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Tanioka Seafood and Catering sales clerk. Survived by husband, Roy; sons, Guy and Troy;

daughter, Tori; sister, Sharon Tamaru. Visitation 2 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 May 2009]

**Yoshida, Raymond Kakuo,** *Jan. 10, 2009* Raymond Kakuo Yoshida, 78, of Honolulu, a retired professor of fine arts for the Art Institute of Chicago and an artist, died. He was born in Kapaa, Kauai. He is survived by sisters Kay Yoshimatsu, Elnora Wakatake, Beatrice Nose. Takeko Yamane, Ellen Goto and Jean Morioka. Services: 1 p.m. Saturday at Kauai Veterans Cemetery, 4331 Lele Road, Hanapape, Kauai. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 January 2009]

**YOSHIDA, SHIGEKO AKIMOTO,** 91, of Honolulu, died Aug. 27, 2009. Born in Kealia, Kaua'i. A homemaker. Survived by sons, Kenneth and Steven; one grandson. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 September 2009]

**YOSHIDA, SHIZUE "KAY",** 85, of Kailua, died June 11, 2009. Born in 'Ewa. Survived by son, Michael; daughters, Karen Gushi and Cheryl Namiki; brothers, Robert and Henry Ishihara; sisters, Sumiye Shojinaga and Haruko Lim; five grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 June 2009]

**Yoshida, Shizue,** *June 11, 2009* Shizue "Kay" Yoshida, 85, of Kailua, died. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by son Michael M., daughters Karen M. Gushi and Cheryl E.Namiki, brothers Robert S. and Henry T. Ishihara, sisters Sumiye Shojinaga and Haruko Lim, and five grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information was published in an obituary Friday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 June 2009]

**YOSHIDA, TAKASHI "TAK",** 77, of 'Aiea, died Feb. 24, 2009. Born in Santa Maria, Calif. Retired Hawaiian Telephone Co. engineer; U.S. Marine Corps veteran. Survived by wife, Violet; son, Dean; brothers, Kenichiro, Sakaye and Shigeru; sister, Aiko Morimoto. Visitation 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 4 March 2009]

**YOSHIDA-AGUSTIN, CECILIA YOKO,** 47, of Mililani, died Aug. 30, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Tour guide for many years. Survived by husband, Benedict Agustin; brother, Wesley Yoshida; sister, Melanie Buck; caregiver, Catherine Otaguro. Visitation 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; burial 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 September 2009]

YOSHIHARA, AMY RITSUKO, 66, of Huntington Beach, Calif., died July 30, 2009. Born in Lahaina, Maui. Survived by husband, Dennis; sons, Dean and Marc; grandchildren, Ivy and Violet; mother, Violet Nishijima; brothers, Wayne, Ronald and Kent Nishijima. Service 6 p.m. Thursday at Wintersburg Presbyterian Church, 2000 N. Fairview St., Santa Ana, Calif. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Lahaina Hongwanji Mission, P.O. Box 458, Lahaina, HI 96767. Arrangements by Kubota Nikkei Mortuary, Los Angeles. (www.kubotanikkeimortuary.com). [Honolulu Advertiser 12 August 2009]

**YOSHIKA, TAKASHI "LEFTY",** 82, of Wahiawa, died Sept. 13, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard machinist; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Norma;

son, Ronald; daughter, Karen Wilson; brother, Roy; sister, Rose Kawaoka; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary, Waipi'o. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 September 2009]

**Yoshikawa, Donald R.,** *Sept. 25, 2009,* Donald R. Yoshikawa, 83, of Lahaina, a retired Dole Company welder, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Fusae, son Garrett, daughter Denise Yamamoto, five grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Mass: 10 a.m. Friday at Sacred Hearts Church on Lanai. Call after 8:30 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Lanai Veterans Cemetery. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 4 October 2009]

**YOSHIKAWA, GRACE KUSAKO,** 97, of Honolulu, died May 6, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Punahou School cafeteria worker. Survived by sons, Fred and Roy; daughter, Charlotte Gier; 10 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 to 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 May 2009]

**Yoshikawa, Grace Kusako**, *May 6*, 2009. Grace Kusako Yoshikawa, 97, of Honolulu, a retired Punahou School cafeteria worker, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Fred M. and Roy S., daughter Charlotte H. Gier, 10 grandchildren and 17 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 May 2009]

**Yoshimi, Herbert Akio,** *Feb.* 22, 2009 Herbert Akio Yoshimi, 81, of Monterey Park, California, a registered pharmacist in California, died in California. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Chie; daughters Jill R. Yoshimi, Michelle T. Motschenbacher and Sharleen M. McLaughlin; and a grandchild. Services to be held in Los Angeles. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 March 2009]

**YOSHIMOTO, FRED "TA" TAKESABURO,** 83, of Waipahu, died Jan. 15 2009. Born in Hawai'i. Retired owner/operator of Henry Dang's Auto Repair. Survived by son, Wayne; granddaughter; sisters, Nancy Abe, Molly Tanaka, Sally Smith; brother, Asa Yoshimoto; nieces and nephews. Private service. Arrangement by Williams Funeral Services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 2 February 2009]

**YOSHIMOTO, MASUKO,** 83, of Wahiawa, died July 17, 2009. Born in Wahiawa. Retired Schofield Post Exchange head cashier. Survived by son, Bryan; daughter, Carol Cowperthwaite; three grandchildren. Visitation 2:30 p.m. Sunday at Wahiawa Hongwanji; service 3 p.m. Casual attire. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 August 2009]

**Yoshimoto, Masuko**, *July 17*, 2009. Masuko Yoshimoto, 83, of Wahiawa, a retired Schofield Post Exchange head cashier, died in Hale Ho Aloha. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by son Bryan, daughter Carol Cowperthwaite and three grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Sunday at Wahiawa Hongwanji, 1067 California Ave., Wahiawa. Call after 2:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 August 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, AIKO,** 91, of Honolulu, died July 21, 2009. Born in Pa'auilo, Hawai'i. Retired Host Marriott pantry worker. Survived by sons, Thomas and Henry; daughters, Eleanor Matsushita and Elaine McDunnah; 17 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m., Aug. 3 at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10

a.m. Burial 11 a.m. Aug. 4 at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 July 2009]

**Yoshimura, Aiko,** *Jul. 21, 2009* Aiko Yoshimura, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Host Marriot pantry worker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Thomas and Henry, daughters Eleanor Matsushita and Elaine McDunnah, 17 grandchildren, 17 greatgrandchildren and two great-great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 28 July 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, ELAINE SUMIE**, 85, of Waipahu, died April 16, 2009. Born in Wai'anae. Retired self-employed dressmaker. Survived by son, Ross; daughter, Lynne; nieces, nephews; caregivers, Debbie and Christopher Hermano and Sue Cadiz. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 May 2009]

YOSHIMURA, ELIZABETH EKENA, 87, of Honolulu, died Nov. 24, 2009. Born in Lahaina, Maui. Retired from Dole Cannery. Survived by sons, Roy and Robert; daughters, Muriel Aiwohi and Susan Yoshimura; seven grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 10:30 a.m.; burial 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No monetary gifts. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 December 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, GEORGE SHISEI,** 81, of Wailuku, Maui, died Feb. 7, 2009. Born in Pahala, Hawai'i. Retired Maui High School counselor. Survived by wife, Mildred; son, Jon; daughter, Sandee; brother, Masayoshi; three grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at Ala Lani United Methodist Church; service 10:30 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nakamura Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 February 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, JAMES HEITARO,** 91, of Honolulu, died May 26, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Retired self-employed businessman. Survived by wife, Maxine; sons, Michael, Neal and Owen; brother, Samuel; four grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 2 June 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, JERRY YOSHIHIKO,** 82, of Pearl City, died Jan. 22, 2009. Born in Pearl City. Retired Hawaiian Dredging and Construction superintendent. Survived by wife, Vickie; son, Ivan; daughter, Ada Maruyama; three grandchildren; sisters, Lily Kiuchi, Shirley Cook, Sue Arakawa, Stella Saito, Annie Fujimoto and Harriett Yoshikane. Visitation 4 to 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 5 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 February 2009]

YOSHIMURA, JERRY YOSHIHIKO, 82, of Pearl City, died Jan. 22, 2009. Born in Pearl City. Retired Hawaiian Dredging and Construction superintendent. Survived by wife, Vickiel; son, Evan; daughter, Ada Maruyama; sisters, Lily Kiuchi, Shirley Cook, Sue Arakawa, Stella Saito, Annie Fujimoto and Harriett Yoshikane; three grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 February 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, JON MINORU,** 45, of Ewa Beach, died Dec. 13, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Commercial fisherman. Survived by wife, Janenise; sons, Jayson and Jonson; father, Yoshimasa; sister, Michelle; one nephew; one granddaughter. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Scattering of ashes 10 a.m. Jan. 11 at Waianae Boat Harbor. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 December 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, KIYOTO,** 86, of Honolulu, died Aug. 17, 2009. Born in Kilauea, Kaua'i. A retired Dole Plantation Co. welder; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Gladys; brothers, Charles, Teruo, Satoshi and Tomio; nieces and nephews; grandnieces and grandnephews. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 August 2009]

**Yoshimura, Kiyoto**, *Aug. 17, 2009*. Kiyoto Yoshimura, 86,of Honolulu, a retired Dole Plantation Co. employee and Army veteran, did in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Kilauea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Gladys F. and brothers Charles, Teruo, Satoshi and Tomio. Private services. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 August 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, RALPH NICHIRO,** 104, of Honolulu, died March 17, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Trucking company owner. Survived by sons, Paul and Ralph; four grandchildren; four great-grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; Buddhist service 6:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 March 2009]

**Yoshimura, Ralph Nichiro,** *March 17*, 2009 Ralph Nichiro Yoshimura, 104, of Honolulu, a trucking company owner, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Paul and Ralph, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Call after 5:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 26 March 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, RICHARD SATOSHI,** 80, of Honolulu, died Dec. 31, 2008. Born in Waialua. Retired state park superintendent. Survived by wife, Hatsumi; daughter, Tessa Yoshimura-Imada; two grandchildren; sisters, Elaine Miyashiro and Nellie Tatsutani. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 January 2009]

**Yoshimura, Richard Satoshi,** *Dec. 31, 2008* Richard Satoshi Youshimura 80, of Honolulu, a retired state park superintendant, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He is Survived by wife Hatsumi, daughter Tessa Yoshimura- Imada, sisters, Elaine Miyashiro and Nellie Tatsutani, and two grandchildren. Private service. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 11 January 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, SHIZUNO,** 92, of Honolulu, died Dec. 21, 2009. Born in Kona, Hawaii. Loved her garden. Survived by husband, Torao; son, Robert; daughters, Shirley Toth and Gwen Yoshikawa; seven grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 31 December 2009]

**Yoshimura, Shizuno,** *Dec. 21, 2009* Shizuno Yoshimura, 92, of Honolulu, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. She was born in Kona. She is survived by husband Torao, son Robert, daughters Shirley Toth and Gwen Yoshikawa, seven grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 December 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, TED TEIJI,** 94, of Honolulu, died Sept. 26, 2009. Born in Aiea. Retired salesman for Honolulu Auto Parts. Survived by son, Arthur. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 October 2009]

**YOSHIMURA, YOSHIE,** 83, of Wahiawa, died March 5, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A homemaker. Survived by son, Kenneth; daughters, Katherine Ross and Karen Maddox; brothers, Yoneichi and Gary Tanouye; sister: Elsie Inouye; three grandchildren; a great-grandchild. Private service held. No monetary gifts. Arrangements by Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 6 April 2009]

**YOSHINA, HOWARD FUKUJI**, 89, of Hilo, died July 5, 2009. Born in Papa 'aloa. Teacher retired from Waiakeawaena Elementary School. Survived by wife, Sally; son, Chris; daughter, Cheryl Tamura; brother, James; sisters, Bernadette Nakahata and Otoe Ebisu; and three grandchildren. Private service held. No flowers; No koden. Arrangements by Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 July 2009]

**YOSHINAGA, AYN SAWAMI,** 81, of Honolulu, died April 19, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired baker. Survived by son, Guy; brother, Ronald Ebesu; sister, Iris Shim; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 April 2009]

YOSHINAGA, RALPH TSUYOSHI, 76, of Kaunakakai, Moloka'i, died Jan. 13, 2009. Born in Kaunakakai. Retired Kaunakakai Groceteria Inc. co-owner. Survived by wife, Shirley; sons, Galen and Deron; daughters, Sharyn Yoshinaga and Lyn Tagal; granddaughter, Taylor Tagal; brother, Tom; sisters, Norma Yoshinaga and Joan Ushigome. Visitation 2 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 3 p.m. Visitation also 11 a.m., Feb. 7 at Gozeiji Soto Mission, Kaunakakai; memorial service noon. No flowers. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 January 2009]

**YOSHINO, LESTER "SUB" SABURO,** 73, of 'Aiea, died Jan. 16, 2009. Born in Hawai'i. Retired carpenter. Survived by wife, Lillian; daughter, Laine; granddaughter, Kelsey-Marie Asuncion; brothers, Henry "Boxhead" and Norman "Katsu"; sister, Katherine Orita. Service 6 p.m. Wednesday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 January 2009]

**YOSHINO, LESTER "SUB" SABURO,** 73, of 'Aiea, died Jan. 16, 2009. Born in Hawai'i. Retired carpenter. Survived by wife, Lillian; daughter, Laine; granddaughter, Kelsey-Marie Asuncion; brothers, Henry "Boxhead" and Norman "Katsu"; sister, Katherine Orita. Service 6 p.m. Wednesday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 September 2009]

**YOSHINO, RICHARD YASUO,** 87, of Honolulu, died April 2, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Value Drug Store owner; World War II veteran. Survived by wife, Jane; sons, Byron, Dr. Harry and Justin; brothers, Jack and Stanley; sisters, Bernice Hayashida and Miyoko Yoneoka; three grandsons. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m. Sunday at Nu'uanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 10 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 April 2009]

YOSHIOKA, KAZUICHI, 93, of Kahului, Maui, died Feb. 8, 2009. Born in Hawai'i. Retired Hawaiian Commercial and Sugar Co. general maintenance worker. Survived by sons, Theodore, James and Dennis; daughter, Sandra Urata; brother, Harry; sisters, Mae Pung and Jeanette Shimizu; 10 grandchildren; 10 great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Ballard Family Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 February 2009]

**YOSHITOMI, GLADYS YASUKO MATSUMOTO,** 72, of Honolulu, died Aug. 16, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawaiian Regent Hotel cook. Survived by caregiver/nephew, Kenneth Shiyama; five brothers and three sisters. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 September 2009]

**YOSHITOMI, GLADYS YASUKO,** 72, of Honolulu, died Aug. 16, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A retired Hawaiian Regent Hotel cook. Survived by caregiver/nephew, Kenneth Shiyama; brothers and sisters. Private service held. Arrangements by Hosoi Garden Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 30 August 2009]

**Yoshitomi, Gladys Yasuko**, *Aug. 16, 2009.* Gladys Yasuko Yoshitomi, 72, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Regent Hotel cook, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by caregiver Kenneth H. Shiyama, five brothers and three sisters. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 31 August 2009]

**YOSHIZAWA, RUTH KIMIYE,** 95, of Honolulu, died Dec. 21, 2009. Born in Anahola, Kauai. Retired Honolulu Practical Sewing School instructor. Survived by son, Edwin; brother, Lincoln Takahashi; sisters, Nancy Matsuda and Diane Uyeno; three grandchildren. Visitation noon Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 1 p.m. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 25 December 2009]

YOSHIZAWA, YOSHIMITSU "JOEY", 60 of Kane'ohe, died Dec. 22, 2008. Born in Japan. Retired U.S. Postal Service worker; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, LoAn; sons, Anthony Phillip and John Saburo; mother, Teruko Yamada; sisters, Susana Calibuso and Nancy Yamada; brother, Alan Yamada. Private service held. Arrangements by Rachal's Funeral Service. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 January 2009]

**YOSHIZUMI, JANE MASAYO,** 81, of Honolulu, died Jan. 30, 2009. Born in Wailuku, Maui. Retired Lehua Beauty Shop operator. Survived by sons, Marvin, Kerwin and Darin; daughter, Carin Lim; sister, Betty Fukushima; 10 grandchildren. Visitation 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 February 2009]

**Yoshizumi, Jane Masayo,** *Jan. 30, 2009* Jane Masayo Yoshizumi, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Lehua Beauty Shop operator, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Marvin N., Kerwin K. and Darin M.; daughter Carin S. Lim; sister Betty Fukushima; and 10 grandchildren. Services: 4 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 15 February 2009]

**Yoshizumi, Richard Seiichi Sr.,** *Nov.* 6, 2009 Richard Seichi Yoshizumi Sr., 80, of Hilo, a retired Big Island Tobacco sales representative and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Sheila; sons Richard Jr. and Wade; daughters Lisa, Deborah and Alison; brothers Herbert and Robert; eight

grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary Chapel, Hilo. Call after 4 p.m. Casual attire. . [Honolulu Star Bulletin 16 November 2009]

**YOSHIZUMI, RICHARD SEIICHI SR.,** 80, of Hilo, Hawaii, died Nov. 6, 2009. Born in Hilo. A retired Big Island Tobacco sales representative. Survived by wife, Sheila; sons, Richard Jr. and Wade; daughters, Lisa, Deborah and Alison; brothers, Herbert and Robert; eight grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Visitation 4 to 6 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 15 November 2009]

YOU, PETER "KUMI" KUM DOING, 76, of Kailua, died April 7, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawai'i. Retired communications specialist for the federal government in Japan and South Korea; retired U.S. Air Force technical sergeant. Survived by wife, Asako; children, Beverly Shida, Carol Leeds and Mark; siblings, Mary Kim, Maggie Sesta, Kedon, Janet Trapp and Harry "Blackie" Kauwe; six grandchildren; one great-granddaughter. Visitation 9:30 to 11 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; committal service 1 p.m. at Hawai'i State Veterans Cemetery. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 April 2009]

You, Peter Kum Doing, April 7, 2009. Peter Kum Doing "Kumi" You, 76, of Kailua, a retired federal communications specialist in Japan and Korea and an Air Force technical sergeant, died in Kailua. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Asako; son Mary You; daughters Beverly Shida and Carol Leeds; brothers Kedon You and Harry "Blackie" Kauwe; sisters Mary Kim, Maggie Sesta and Janet Trapp; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 9:30 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 April 2009]

You, Peter Kum Doing, April 7, 2009. Peter Kum Doing "Kumi" You, 76, of Kailua, a retired federal communications specialist in Japan and Korea, and retired Air Force technical sergeant, died in Kailua. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Asako; son Mark You; daughters Beverly Shida and Carol Leeds; brothers Kedon You and Harry "Blackie" Kauwe; sisters Mary Kim, Maggie Sesta and Janet Trapp; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Services: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Call after 9:30 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. Aloha attire. Incorrect information was given in an obituary printed Friday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 19 April 2009]

**Young, Beatrice Mew Hong,** *Nov. 8, 2009* Beatrice Mew Hong Young, 97, of Honolulu, a retired federal government clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by hanai son Douglas K.T. Ho. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 18 November 2009]

YOUNG, BETTY LORNA, 86, of Honolulu, died Dec. 25, 2008. Born in Yass, Australia. Retired from Island Camera & Gifts. Survived by husband, Floyd; daughters, Sandra Ariola; sons, Tony and John; sister, Peggy Towers; eight grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Mauka Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 January 2009]

**YOUNG, CARL KALANI,** 64, of Honolulu, died Feb. 12, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A professional card dealer. Survived by sons, John Orso, Rodney and Guy Joseph, Benjamin Orso and Jason Young; daughters, Cecilia Kuulei Slavens, Carlyn, Vahshti Orso, Rhanah-Lynn Joseph, Vanessa Bonita Joseph and Nichole Joseph; brother, Patrick Yim; 12 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 March 2009]

**YOUNG, CORA YOSHIE,** 55, of Pearl City, died Sept. 20, 2009. The Queen's Medical Center cytogenetics technician. Survived by sons, Micah and Danson; daughter, Amoreena Rabago; parents, George and Nancy Ikehara; brothers, Dan and Brian Ikehara; sister, JoAnn Kiyota; one granddaughter. Burial 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 October 2009]

**YOUNG, CORA YOSHIE,** 55, of Pearl City, died Sept. 20, 2009. The Queen's Medical Center cytogenetics technician. Survived by sons, Micah and Danson; daughter, Amoreena Rabago; parents, George and Nancy Ikehara; brothers, Dan and Brian Ikehara; sister, JoAnn Kiyota; one granddaughter. Burial 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Arrangements by Mililani Downtown Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 October 2009]

**Young, Cora Yoshie**, *Sept. 20, 2009*, Cora Yoshie Young, 55, of Pearl City, a Queen's Medical Center cytogenetics technician, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Micah and Danson, daughter Amoreena Rabago, parents George and Nancy Ikehara, brothers Dan and Brian Ikehara, sister JoAnn Kiyota and a grandchild. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Incorrect information was published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 29 October 2009]

YOUNG, DICKSON AHUNA, 71, of Honolulu, died Dec. 10, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Hawaiian Dredging heavy equipment operator. Survived by wife, Holly Marie; son, Robin; daughter, Cindy Emperado; brothers, Clarence, Robert, and Scott; sisters, Mary Hillman, Lina Sato, Angeline Nakamoto and Margaret Nicol; 11 grandchildren; one great-granddaughter. Visitation 9 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 December 2009]

**YOUNG, DOROTHY NIP,** 95, of Honolulu, died March 31, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired schoolteacher. Survived by son, Lowell; daughters, Sharon Woo and Patrice Ho; brothers, George and Willard Nip; sisters, Elizabeth Wong and Jenny Tom; seven grandchildren; three great-grandchildren. Service will be held. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 April 2009]

YOUNG, EMMALINE HING LOUIE, 91, of Honolulu, died Jan. 2, 2009. Born in Dootao, Zhongshan, Guangdong, China. Excellent dim sum chef. Survived by sons, Leonard Johnson, Earle and Benson; daughter, Audrey Tamashiro; brother, Clayton Loui; sisters, Wilma Louie-Kawahata and Wendy Goodness-Kailikea; 15 grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary, Taoist service; English service 11:45 a.m.; burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 January 2009]

- **YOUNG, FELIX KWAI LUN,** 78, of Honolulu, died Oct. 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Waterhouse Properties accountant for 30 years; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by brother, Randolph; sisters, Mollie Aloiau and Jo-Ann Chock. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 6 p.m.; reception to follow. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 October 2009]
- **YOUNG, FELIX KWAI LUN,** 78, of Honolulu, died Oct. 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Waterhouse Properties accountant for 30 years; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by brother, Randolph; sisters, Mollie Aloiau and Jo-Ann Chock. Visitation 5 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 6 p.m.; reception to follow. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 27 October 2009]
- **YOUNG, FLOYD CLAY,** 90, of Honolulu, died Aug. 20, 2009. Born in Beaver City, Neb. Member of The Masonic Lodge; retired U.S. Navy veteran; survivor of Pearl Harbor attack. Survived by sons, John, Floyd Tony; daughter, Sandra Ariola; sister, Irma Maybon; eight grandchildren; 13 great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Mililani Mortuary. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 18 September 2009]
- **YOUNG, HAROLD "HAL" C. JR.,** 55, of Honolulu, died Jan. 7, 2009. Born in Danville, Pa. Director of catering sales and convention services. Survived by sister, Sherri. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 January 2009]
- **YOUNG, HAROLD "HAL" C. JR.,** 55, of Honolulu, died Jan. 7, 2009. Born in Danville, Pa. Director of catering sales and convention services. Survived by sister, Sherri. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 September 2009]
- **Young, Harold C Jr.,** *Jan.* 7, 2009 Harold C. "Hal" Young Jr., 55, of Honolulu, a catering sales and convention services director, died in Honolulu. He was born in Danville, Pa. He is survived by sister Sherri J. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 January 2009]
- **YOUNG, HENRY NERY,** 72, of Honolulu and Monterey, Calif., died April 7, 2009. Born in Hawai'i. An original member of the Waikiki Beach Boys. Survived by wife, Dianne; children, Stacy and Mark Pearson, Scott and Anita Barr and Kathleen and Steve Ike; four grandchildren; brothers, Charles and Daniel Nery, and Tommy; sister, Germaine. Informal gathering of family and friends from 9 a.m. Saturday at Duke's, ground floor, Outrigger Waikiki On The Beach, near Aloha Beach Service shack. Loose flowers welcome. Casual beach attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 21 June 2009]
- **Young, Henry Nery,** *April 7, 2009* Henry Nery Young, 71, of Monterey, Calif., a Waikiki Beach Boys member, died in California. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Dianne; son Scott Barr; daughters Stacy Pearson and Kathleen Ike; brothers Charles K. and Daniel K. Nery, and Tommy Young; sister Germaine young; and four grandchildren. Services: 9 a.m. Saturday at Dukes, Outrigger Waikiki on the Beach. Casual beach attire. Loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 June 2009]

**YOUNG, IRENE YET HOW,** 91, of Honolulu, died June 30, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Customer service clerk for Kodak Hawaii. Survived by brother, Raymond; nieces and nephews. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 11 a.m. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 July 2009]

**YOUNG, JAMES MOKULANI,** 67, of Las Vegas, died May 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. An entertainer. Survived by sons, Scott, James and Alan; daughter, Kelly; brother, Imaikalani; sisters, Kauilani, Aulani, Kapualani, Lanikiekie, Deborah and Pomaikalani; 15 grandchildren. Celebration of life 9 a.m to 1 p.m. Saturday at the Elks Club No. 616; service 9:30 a.m.; scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Arrangements by Desert Memorial Cremation and Burial. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 June 2009]

**Young, James Mokulani,** *April 7, 2009 James* Mokulani Young, 65, of Las Vegas, an entertainer, died in Las Vegas. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Scott, James and Alan; daughter Kelly; brother Imaikalani; sisters Kauilani, Aulani, Kapualani, Lanikiekie, Deborah and Pomaikailani; and 15 grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Elks Club No. 616, Honolulu. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Lei welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 June 2009]

**Young, James Mokulani,** *May 15, 2009* James Mokulani Young, 67, of Las Vegas, an entertainer, died in Las Vegas. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Scott. James and Alan, daughter Kelly, brother Imaikalani, sisters Kauilani, Aulani, Kapualani, Lanikiekie, Deborah and Ano Pomaikalani; and 15 grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. Saturday at Elks Club No. 616, Honolulu. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Leis welcome. Incorrect information was published in an obituary Tuesday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 June 2009]

**YOUNG, KAHUE "KAI" KAAHA,** 66, of Kailua, Kona, Hawaii, died Oct. 25, 2009. Born in Hilo, Hawaii. Air conditioner/refrigeration mechanic; worked in the hospitality industry. Survived by companion, Lynn Nakagawa; sons, Warren and Alan; daughters, Lorelei and Leisha Nakagawa; brothers, George and Robert Olivar, George, Clarence and Rudy; sisters, Elizabeth Nonaka, Priscilla Herrmann and Melinda Lovejoy. Private service. Arrangements by A Hui Hou Crematory & Funeral Home of West Hawaii. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 29 October 2009]

**YOUNG, KEE,** 90, of Honolulu, died Feb. 16, 2009. Born in Canton, China. Retired University of Hawai'i-Manoa custodian. Survived by sons, Kwan Lock, Kwan Tou, Kwan Tak and Michael; daughters, Him Sun Lin, Karen Young and Kaleen Ita; eight grandchildren; brothers, Sing Chan, Brian, Gerald, Patrick and Andy; sisters, Wai Buck Mow and Wai Yee Cheung. Visitation 9 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; burial 11:30 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 24 February 2009]

**Young, Kee,** Feb. 16, 2009 Kee Young, 90, of Honolulu, a retired University of Hawaii at Manoa custodian, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by sons Kwan Lock, Kwan Tou, Kwan Tak and Michael; daughters Him Sun Lin, Karen Young and Kaleen Ita; brothers Sing Chan, Brian, Gerald, Patrick and Andy; sisters Wai Buk Mow and Wai Yee Cheung; and eight grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick

Mortuary. Call after 9 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 25 February 2009]

**YOUNG, KONG KUM,** 86, of Honolulu, died Oct. 25, 2009. Born in Zhong China. Past president of Buck Toy Club; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Sin Yung; sons, Albert and Alfred; daughters, Lola Fu and Karen Wood; brothers, Dr. Bing Hing and Bing Hen; nine grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary; Taoist service; burial 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 12 November 2009]

**YOUNG, KONG KUM,** 86, of Honolulu, died Oct. 25, 2009. Born in Zhong Shan, China. Past president of Buck Toy Club; U.S. Army veteran. Survived by wife, Sin Yung; sons, Albert and Alfred; daughters, Lola Fu and Karen Wood; brothers, Dr. Bing Hing and Bing Hen; nine grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary; Taoist service; burial 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces.* [Honolulu Advertiser 14 November 2009]

**YOUNG, LEONETTE "BEBE" DIEDRE KEAKEALANI,** 53, of Honolulu, died June 10, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Art director for Liberty House. Survived by son, Zachary; daughter, Zoe; mother, Arlette Adams; brothers, Kimberlay Lee Soon, Dietrick and Frederick Adams; sister, B.J. Hokoana. Visitation 4:30 to 5:45 p.m. Friday at Kamehameha Schools, Bishop Memorial Chapel; service 6 p.m. Private inurnment. Flower lei welcome. Aloha attire. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 12 July 2009]

**YOUNG, LILLIAN LEE,** 89, of Honolulu, died Dec. 30, 2008. Born in Kapa'a, Kaua'i. Retired from Waimanalo Shopping Center and JC Penney. Survived by sons, Harlin and Wendell; daughter, Genevieve Goya and Ray-Lynn Kawasaka; brother, George; eight grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 a.m. Thursday at St. Pius X Catholic Church; Mass 10:30 a.m.; burial to follow at Diamond Head Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. Arrangements by Diamond Head Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 January 2009]

**YOUNG, MARY JENNIE,** 80, of Hilo, Hawai'i, died Aug. 26, 2009. Born in Hoboken, N.J. A stewardess for Flying Tigers; registered nurse; real estate broker. Survived by son, Bob Crudele; daughters, Paige Crudele Delima and Shelly Crudele Connolly; five grandchildren. Private service. Arrangements by Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. [Honolulu Advertiser 28 August 2009]

**YOUNG, MONTE LOUIS JR.,** 46, of Honolulu and San Diego, died Oct. 14, 2009. Born in California. Carpenter. Survived by son, Michael; daughter, Monique; mother, Judy Kellogg; brothers, Richard, Matthew Kellogg and Chris; sister, Kindra Clark; grandmothers, Lori Beedon and Barbara Luman. Service in San Diego pending. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 October 2009]

**YOUNG, MUN JIP,** 82, of Honolulu, died Jan. 10, 2009. Born in Canton, China. A Pearl Harbor Naval Supply Center packer. Survived by wife, Shuit Ching; sons, Leonard, Maynard, Willard; three grandchildren. Taoist service 9:30 a.m. to noon Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary, Chapel of Flowers. Burial 1 p.m. at Manoa Lin Yee Chung Cemetery. [Honolulu Advertiser 26 January 2009]

**YOUNG, PATRICIA WONG,** 61, of Honolulu, died Aug. 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by husband, Phillip; son, Michael; daughter, Jennifer Wong; father, Dan Fook Wong; sisters, Geraldine Petretta and Susan Thom; two grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 September 2009]

**Young, Patricia Wong,** *Aug. 15, 2009* Partricia Wong Young, 61, of Honolulu died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Phillip I.W., son Michael P.H.F., father Dan Fook, sisters Geraldine Petretta and Susan J. Thom, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 1 September 2009]

**Young, Patricia Wong,** *Aug. 15, 2009* Patricia Wong Young, 61, of Honolulu died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Phillip I.W., son Michael P.H.F., daughter Jennifer Y., father Dan Fook, sisters Geraldine Petretta and Susan J. Thom, and two grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary Wednesday. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 September 2009]

**Young, Patricia Wong,** *Aug. 15, 2009* Patricia Wong Young, 61, of Honolulu died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Philip I.W., son Michael P.H.F., daughter Jennifer Y. Wong, father Dan F. Wong, sisters Geraldine Petretta and Susan J. Thom, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 17 September 2009]

**YOUNG, RALPH HUNG KONG,** 86, of Honolulu, died Oct. 29, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Navy Shipyard mechanic; World War II veteran. Survived by wife, Barbara; daughters, Sharon Young-Willis and Sherri Amorozo; three grandchildren; brothers, Harry and Daniel; sister, Alice Medeiros. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 6 p.m. Burial 10 a.m. Nov. 16 at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery. No flowers. Aloha attire. *Flag indicates service in the U.S. armed forces*. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 November 2009]

YOUNG, RAYMOND CHEE CHEW, 84, of Honolulu, died April 2, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired photographer. Survived by daughter, Gale Fenna; three grandchildren. Visitation 8 to 9 a.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary; service 9 a.m.; burial 11 a.m. at Hawai'i State Veterans Cemetery. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 April 2009]

YOUNG, RICHARD MING TONG, 92, of Palo Alto, Calif., died Oct. 26, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired engineer; retired U.S. Army colonel. Survived by second wife, Helen Praeger Young; children, Vicki, Virginia and Peter; stepchildren, Elena Diana, Stephen Keller, Jennifer Keller Dandy and Christopher Keller; three grandchildren; five stepgrandchildren; sisters, Bernice Chung and Dorothy Ako. Service 11 a.m. Nov. 14 at the Roller, Hapgood & Tinney Funeral Home, Palo Alto. Donations to Punahou School, Soong Ching-Ling Foundation <a href="http://sclf.cri.cn">http://sclf.cri.cn</a> (English) <a href="http://www.sclf.org">http://www.sclf.org</a> (Chinese) and Heifer International, 1 World Ave., Little Rock, AR 72202. [Honolulu Advertiser 4 November 2009]

**Young, Richard Ming Tong,** *Oct.* 26, 2009 Richard Ming Tong Young, 92, of Palo Alto, Calif., a retired engineer and retired Army colonel, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Helen P., son Peter, daughters Vicki and Virginia, stepsons Stephen and Christopher Keller, stepdaughters Elena Diana and Jennifer K. Dandy, sisters Bernice Chung and

Dorothy Ako, three grandchildren and five stepgrandchildren. Services on the mainland. Donations suggested to Punahou St., Honolulu, HI, 96822, Soong Ching-Ling Foundation, www. Sclf.org or sclf.cri.con, or Heifer International, I World Ave., Little Rock; AR 72202. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 5 November 2009]

**YOUNG, ROSALIE MEE CHAN,** 76, of Honolulu, died Feb. 15, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired secretary. Survived by brothers, John and William; sisters, Rachael Hum and Grace Lee. Private service held. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 March 2009]

**Young, Rosalie Mee Chan,** *Feb. 15, 2009* Rosalie Mee Chan Young, 76, of Honolulu, a retired secretary, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers John T. and Wiliam, and sisters Rachael Hum and Grace Lee. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 7 March 2009]

**YOUNG, SAI KWONG,** 94, of Honolulu, died March 11, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Base machinist. Survived by son, Ronald; daughters, LaVerne, Lenona Rusconi, Patricia Lew, and Bonnie Oldenkamp; brother, Sai; two grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Wednesday at Waikiki Kingdom Hall of Jehovah's Witnesses; service over the ashes 5:30 p.m. Private inurnment. Aloha attire. Donations to Jackie Chan Foundation U.S.A., American Cancer Society or Ballet San Jose. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 March 2009]

**YOUNG, SO KIN,** 92, of Honolulu, died Jan. 16, 2009. Born in China. Retired seamstress. Survived by sons, Kar Lin, Roger and Victor; daughters, Shao Ling Young Xu, He Ling Loung and Say Ling Young Miao. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 January 2009]

**YOUNG, SO KIN,** 92, of Honolulu, died Jan. 16, 2009. Born in China. Retired seamstress. Survived by sons, Kar Lin, Roger and Victor; daughters, Shao Ling Young Xu, He Ling Loung and Say Ling Young Miao. Private service. Arrangements by Ultimate Cremation Services of Hawai'i. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 September 2009]

**Young, So Kin,** *Jan.* 16, 2009 So Kin Young, 92, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress, died in Honolulu. She was born in China. She is survived by sons Kar Lin, Roger and Victor; and daughters Shao Ling Young Xu, He Ling Loung and Say Ling Young Miao. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 23 January 2009]

YOUNG, SUEKO MIYAGI OH, 94, of Honolulu, died Jan. 11, 2009. Born in Makaweli, Kaua'i. Retired founder and owner of Ono Hawaiian Foods. Survived by sons, Toyo Shimabukuro and Clayton; brother, Seiichi Miyagi; sister, Tenny Craft; hanai daughters, Vivian Lee and Betty Sakamoto; caregivers, Jane Tanaka and Kathy Trilles; 10 grandchildren. Visitation 10 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; inurnment 2:15 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 9 February 2009]

YOUNG, TANGERINE LOUISA LOU KUULEIALOHAOKAMAKANINUI-ONUUANUPALIILOKOKALIMA-OKAWAHINEIKEIKAILOKOKAA-HIOPELE, 62, of Waianae, died Oct. 2, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Survived by sons, Danny Yahiku-Young,

James Munwai Young, Walter Berinobis-Young, John-Ryan Gouvia-Young; hänai sons, Valence Schmidth, Brada Kai; brothers, Sidney "Nano" Kapihe-Keamo, Clayton "Taka," Clifton "Na Boy"; sisters, Katherine "Kuna" Fontes, Abreen "Kauhi" Padeken, Madeline Young, Sharleen "Shell" Acierto, Doreen "Ione" Mansinon, Irene "Pinky" Nakano. Visitation 8:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary, Mauka Chapel; service 9 a.m.; burial ll a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 20 October 2009]

## Young, Tangerine Louisa Lou

Kuuleialohaokamakaninuionuuanupaliilokokalimaokawahineikeikailokokaahiopele, Oct. 2, 2009, Tangerine Louisa Lou

Kuuleialohaokamakaninuionuuanupaliilokokalimaokawahineikeikailokokaahiopele Young, 62, of Waianae died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Danny Yahiku-Young, James M. Young, Walter Berinobis-Young and John-Ryan Gouvia-Young; hanai sons Valence Schmidth and Brada Kai; godson Tilson "Sumo" Kekua; brothers Sidney "Nano" Kapihe-Keamo and Clayton "Taka" and Clifton "Na Boy" Young; and sisters Katherine "Kuna" Fontes, Abreen "Kauhi" Padeken, Madeline Young, Sharleen "Shell" Acierto, Doreen "Ione" Mansinon and Irene "Pinky" Nakano. Services: 9 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Call after 8:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 21 October 2009]

**YOUNG, TESSIE L.Y.,** 79, of Honolulu, died Feb. 10, 2009. Born in Honolulu. A personal assistant with the federal government. Survived by husband, Henry; son, Dennis; daughter, Donna Torres; sisters, Barbara Leong, Betty Chock and Shirley Colman; five grandchildren. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m. Wed-nesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 19 February 2009]

**YOUNG, WILLIAM LONOAEA,** 82, of Honolulu, died Nov. 14, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Honolulu Fire Department captain at the Kaaawa Station. Survived by wife, Jean; sons, Brian and Brad; daughter, Kehau; grandchildren, Tiffany and Blake. Private service held. Arrangements by Borthwick Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 December 2009]

**Young, William Lonoaea**, *Nov. 14, 2009* William Lonoaea Young, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Fire Department captain at the Kaawa station, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jean, sons Brian and Brad, daughter Kehau and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 10 December 2009]

**Younge, Clary Theresa Willis,** *March 6, 2009* Clary Theresa Willis Younge, 57, of Kauai and Florida, an educator, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Alabama. She is survived by husband Stephen T., son Sammy III, parents Theodis and Lubertha Willis and five siblings. Celebrations of life to be held on mainland. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 14 March 2009]

**YOUNGE, CLARY THERESA,** 57, of Kaua'i and Florida, died March 6, 2009. Born in Alabama. Had a masters degree in education and was an educator. Survived by husband, Stephen; son, Sammy III; parents, Theodis and Lubertha Willis; five siblings. Celebration of life in Alabama. Arrangements by Borthwick Kaua'i Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 13 March 2009]

- YTING, JUANITA "ANING" MACADAEG, 75, of Waialua, died April 30, 2009. Born in Burgos, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. Employee of Aloha Stadium. Survived by husband, Gavino; sons, Enrico, Ferdinand and Paol; daughters, Lisa Paduyao, Nariza Pagadut, Leilina Gulele and Daisy Ventura; brothers, Santos, Leonardo, Victorio, Silverio and Melicio Macadaeg; sisters, Crispina Luna, Ising and Estrella Baliscao; 23 grandchildren; one great-grandchild. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 7 p.m. Flowers welcome. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 8 May 2009]
- **YU, AITING TOBEY,** 88, of Haiku, Maui, died April 8, 2009. Born in China. Retired engineer. Survived by wife, Natalie; son, Leonard; daughter, Pamela; sisters, Edna Chen and Evelyn; four grandchildren. No service. Arrangements by Ballard Family Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 14 April 2009]
- **YU, KI SUN,** 78, of Honolulu, died Feb. 6, 2009. Born in Jeol la Buk-Do, South Korea. Survived by wife, Ko Cha; son, Kwang Yul; daughters, Hyon Suk Hee, Hyon Sun Yu, Hyon Sil Na and Hyon Ja Chong; one brother; two sisters; 12 grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; cremation to follow. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 18 February 2009]
- **YU, SEONG HEE,** 86, of Honolulu, died July 30, 2009. Born in South Korea. A retired carpenter. Survived by wife, Won Sook; sons, Dong Wan, Dong Hwa and Young Yu; daughter, Dong Hui Choe; eight grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary; service 11 a.m. [Honolulu Advertiser 5 August 2009]
- **YU, SUNG YON,** 80, of Honolulu, died March. 3, 2009. Born in Chung Chong Buk-Do, South Korea. Survived by sons, Yong Ki, Tak Ki and Andrew Min; daughter, Yong Sun Piser; five grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 10 to 11 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 11 a.m.; burial 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 March 2009]
- YU, YIU, 73, of Honolulu, died June 28, 2009. Born in Canton, China. Retired Hawaii Barber Shop barber. Survived by wife, Li Hua Cai Yu; children, Susan Yu, Cindy Kennedy, Patrick Yu and Judy Yu; grandson, James Kennedy and granddaughter, Catherine Kennedy; sister, Wai Mun Szeto; brother, Ka Yick Yu. Visitation 9 to 10:00 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; cremation to follow. Private inurnment. [Honolulu Advertiser 21 July 2009]
- **YU, YIU,** 73, of Honolulu, died June 28, 2009. Born in Canton, China. Retired Hawaii Barber Shop barber. Survived by wife, Li Hua Cai Yu; children, Susan Yu, Cindy Kennedy, Patrick Yu and Judy Yu; grandson, James Kennedy; granddaughter, Catherine Kennedy; sister, Wai Mun Szeto; brother, Ka Yick Yu. Visitation 9 to 10 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; service 10 a.m.; cremation to follow. Private inurnment. [Honolulu Advertiser 22 July 2009]
- **Yu, Yiu,** *Jun.* 28, 2009 Yiu Yu, 73, of Honolulu, a retired barber, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by wife Li H.C.; son Patrick; daughters Cindy Kennedy and Susan and Judy Yu; brother Ka Y.; sister Wai M. Szeto; and two grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary with cremation to follow. Call after 9 a.m. Private inurnment. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 July 2009]

YUEN, BERNICE LAI HIN YEE, 84, of Honolulu, died Dec. 26, 2008. Born in Honolulu. Retired Bank of America (now Liberty Bank) clerk. Survived by son, Nathan; daughters, Clover, Lenora and Blanche Allen; brother, Clement L.I. Yee; sisters, Beatrice Leong and Ruby Kam; five grandchildren. Visitation 9 a.m. Jan. 8 at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m.; burial to follow at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No flowers. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 1 January 2009]

**Yuen, Bernice Lai Hin,** *Dec. 26. 2008* Bernice Lai Hin Yuen, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Bank of America Clerk, died in Honolulu. She is survived by son Nathan; daughters Cloven and Lenora Yuen, Blanch Allen, brother Clement L.I. Yee; Beatrice Leong and Ruby Kam; and five grandchildren. Call after 9 a.m. Burial to follow at the Cemetery. Casual attire. No Flowers. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 2 January 2009]

**YUEN, BETSY C.,** 88, of Honolulu, died Jan. 17, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard supply clerk with 37 years of service. Survived by daughter, Sylvia; son, Myron; sister, Isabel Wong; brothers, William and Philip Char. Visitation 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary; service 11:45 a.m.; burial 12:30 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 23 January 2009]

YUEN, HERBERT KAM MUNG, 98, of Honolulu, died Oct. 28, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard supply foreman. Survived by wife, Laura; sons, Calvin and Clifford; daughter, Beverly Sakuda; six grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 to 10:30 a.m., Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m.; burial 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park. Arrangements by Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 November 2009]

**Yuen, Joseph Q.**, *Oct. 8, 2009*, Joseph Q. Yuen, 80, of Honolulu, a Ucr TV & Appliances owner, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Yvonne, son Franz, daughter Roma Cadinha, brothers George and Billy, and two grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Call after 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star Bulletin 20 October 2009]

YUEN, PUI KUN CHUN, 86, of Honolulu, died Feb. 6, 2009. Born in Zhong Shan, China. Retired from Kamehameha Garment Co. Survived by son, Stephen; daughter, Angela Chan; four grandchildren; one great-granddaughter; brother, Eddie Chun; sister, Pui Guin Wong. Visitation for Chinese Buddhist service, 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary; burial 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Advertiser 16 February 2009]

**YUEN, QUAN PING,** 95, of Honolulu, died Feb. 10, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Tire repairman for Castle & Cooke. Survived by sons, Walter, Norman and Ernest; daughters, Mildred and Barbara; nine grandchildren; eight great-grandchildren; five great-grandchildren. Private service held. Arrangements by Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary. [Honolulu Advertiser 3 March 2009]

**Yuen, Terence Sing Yau,** *Jan. 3, 2009* Terence Sing Yau Yuen, 57, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Police Department major, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Leona, sons Jarred and Brysen, mother Lily and brothers Ronald and Dennis. Private services. [Star Bulletin 17 January 2009]

**YUH, CHARLOTTE JITSUKO,** 82, of Wahiawa, died March 27, 2009. Born in Captain Cook, Hawai'i. Survived by daughters, Marion Oshiro and Lorna; sons, Gary and Jeff; sisters, Edna Ishii and Elsie Colon; grandchildren, Vanessa Oshiro, Lindsay, Tyler, Marisa and Jason. Visitation 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Advertiser 11 April 2009]

**YUH, JEANETTE "NANI" MACY,** 81, of Pearl City, died July 22, 2009. Born in Honolulu. Retired from the Pearl Harbor Naval Supply Center. Survived by son, Peter Jr.; daughters, Penny Kamahiai, Cecily Williams and Poppy Lee Loy; 10 grandchildren; two great-grandchildren. Visitation 5 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 6 p.m. No flowers. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 August 2009]

YUMOL, CYNTHIA DE JESUS, 57, of Honolulu, died May 4, 2009. Born in Malabon, Philippines. Monarch Insurance Services accounting manager. Survived by husband, Roberto "Bert"; son, Robert Josef "RJ"; father, Manuel De Jesus Sr.; brother, Manuel De Jesus Jr. Visitation 10 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary Makai Chapel; service 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 10 May 2009]

**YUNG, MARIA CHRISTINA,** 75, of Honolulu, died June 1, 2009. Born in Makawao, Maui. Survived by sons, Stephen and William; daughters, Leslie Victoran and Stephanie Iaea; brother, Rodrigo Balderas; sisters, Gloria Cepeda, Monica Borges and Norma Akau; five grandchildren; six great-grandchildren. Visitation 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary; service 10:30 a.m.; committal service 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific. Casual attire. [Honolulu Advertiser 7 July 2009]